

Episode Guide

Episodes 001-020

Last episode aired Thursday May 30, 2019











© 2019 www.freeform.com

© 2019 comicbook.com

© 2019 www.tvfanatic.com

The summaries and recaps of all the Cloak and Dagger episodes were downloaded from http://www.tv.com and http://www.freeform.com and http://www.tvfanatic.com and processed through a perl program to transform them in a \LaTeX file, for pretty printing. So, do not blame me for errors in the text 3 9!

This booklet was LATeXed on May 31, 2019 by footstep11 with $create_{ps_guide}\ v0.61$

Contents

Seaso	on 1	1
1	First Light	3
2	Suicide Sprints	
3	Stained Glass	
4	Call/Response	13
5	Princeton Offense	
6	Funhouse Mirrors	21
7	Lotus Eaters	2 3
8	Ghost Stories	2 5
9	Back Breaker	2 9
10	Colony Collapse	31
Seaso		35
1	Restless Energy	
2	White Lines	
3	Shadow Selves	
4	Rabbit Hold	
5	Alignment Chart	
6	B Sides	
7	Vikingtown Sound	
8	Two Player	
9	Blue Note	
10	Level Up	
Actor	· Appearances	57



First Light

Season 1 Episode Number: 1 Season Episode: 1

Originally aired: Thursday June 7, 2018

Writer: Joe Pokaski

Director: Gina Prince-Bythewood

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), Mar-

qus Clae (Billy), Mike Donovan (Rick), Douglas M. Griffin (Chief Watts), Wayne Pére (Peter Scarborough), Maceo Smedley (Young Tyrone), Al Vicente (Trip), Catherine Ashton (Miss Ainsley), Deric Augustine (Rockwell), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Andy Dylan (Nathan Bowen), Dalon J. Holland (Duane Porter), Jim Klock (Coach), Eduardo Losan (Keg Kid), Ben Matheny (Buyer), Rachel Ryals (Young Tandy), James Dean Smith (Taxi Driver), Chandler Ryne Hollingsworth (Jeremiah), Mitch Craft (Club Bouncer), Ainsley Reagan Dobbs (Dancer (Katie)), Isabella Esposito (Highschool Partygirl), Bryan Michael Hall (Rick's Friend), Shawn Bradly Hoefer (Parent at Game), Julia Holt (Club Dancer / Student), Natosha Humphrey (Club Patron / Student), Donald M. Krause (Teacher), Cristalle C. Leonard (Dancer), Bruce Edwin Melan (Basketball Player), Aaron Mitchell (Basketball Referee), Edward

Parker (Pedestrian), Ron M Patterson (Kitchen Worker)

Summary: Two teenagers from very different backgrounds find themselves bur-

dened and awakened to newly acquired superpowers while falling in

love.



The Past — Tandy as a young girl is struggling in her dance class, and waiting alone on the sidewalk for her someone to pick her up. Tyrone as a boy caught up in the troubles of his older brother, whose friends are preparing to steal back a car stereo. Wanting to help his brother, Tyrone steals the stereo while the older boys aren't paying attention. Once Tandy's dad picks her up, there's mention of her mother being at home and on some sort of pills.

Tyrone and his brother go on the run when they're caught by the police. This results in the wrongful shooting of the

older brother at the hands of one of the officers. Simultaneously, Tandy's father is on the phone about a rig exploding. As the vessel on the water goes under, Tandy and her father crash into the harbor. Tyrone jumps in after his brother at the same time, leaving the two children in the water along with whatever caused the rig explosion. Another burst of power occurs and hits both kids, likely giving them their powers. There's some solid symbolism here as Tyrone is saved by a mysterious light, and Tandy by a random darkness. They grab each other as the opening title card appears.

Present day — Tandy walks into a club. She picks out a rich guy sitting in a VIP section and makes a connection. Meanwhile, Tyrone is called out by his basketball coach during halftime of their game. He tries to defend himself, but it doesn't work. Tandy flirts with the guy and convinces him to take her back to his uncle's house for a more private party. As it turns out, Tandy's interest was all a work. She drugs the rich guy and, along with her real boyfriend, steals all of his stuff. Tyrone, now in the second half of his basketball game, is done being pushed around. Once an opposing player knocks him down, in a clearly dirty play, Tyrone takes a swing and starts a brawl. He can really pack a punch, though. Gotta give the kid that.

Tandy's story gets even sadder when gets "home." Her boyfriend drops her off at what he thinks is her house, but she walks across the street to an abandoned church once he's out of sight, and holes up in a room she's made for herself. She snorts a pill she stole from the rich guy. Tyrone is equally alone in his own room, even though his parents are just downstairs. It's clear that there are still difficult feelings in that household leftover from his brother's death. Both teenagers, trying to escape their current situations, put on their headphones and pass out.

The past — Tandy watches as a group of men from Roxxon (the show's evil corporation who used to employ her dad before he was killed) tear apart their living room. They say that the company believes Tandy's dad went rogue before his death, and that the explosion is his fault. The company has basically screwed over the family to cover something up, and Tandy's mom turns to drugs as a result. Back in the present, Tandy is disappointed that she and her boyfriend didn't make more money. They're planning on robbing a party in the woods later on. A girl at Tyrone's private school gives him her number and tells him to go to the very same party.

Tandy goes to her mom's house, which is technically where she's supposed to be living? She pulls a duffel bag from the vent and puts all the valuables, cash, and pills she stole into it. Meanwhile, Tyrone gets to the party and immediately seems out of place. This isn't really his scene, that much is clear. Tandy "accidentally" bumps into him and spills her drink. They flirt a bit and exchange names before Tandy walks off to get some towels. When Tyrone goes to buy a beer for the girl that brought him to the party, he realizes Tandy stole his wallet and takes off after her. The chase leads the duo into a graveyard, and ultimately introduces their powers. When they touch, Tandy's hand begins to glow brightly and causes a blast that sends them both flying. Tyrone's hands are emitting some sort of darkness.

In a moment of clarity, Tandy asks if Tyrone is "that kid from the beach." When they touch again, their powers ignite and Tandy disappears in the light, leaving Tyrone on his own. Whatever happened in the water that night has kept them connected somehow. This leads Tandy to an inquisitive conversation with her boyfriend (who we now know as Liam). She brings up the night of the accident, and she believes that some kind of miracle, or angel's hand saved her.

Tyrone goes home and falls onto his bed, wrapping himself up in a dark sheet. When he wakes up though, he's not in his bed at all. Tyrone gets up, with the sheet billowing off him like a cloak (because symbolism), and looks out over New Orleans from the roof of the Roxxon building. In a flashback, Tyrone's family is told by an officer that his older brother's body was found at the bottom of the water with drugs in the system. They're lying about the police shooting him, saying that his body was in "no shape to look for bullet holes" and that no officer fired a weapon. Tyrone describes the cop that shot his brother but he's told that there is no one in the department matching that description. But when teenage Tyrone walks down the stairs from the roof, who does he see getting into a car across the street? That old cop, of course.

Tandy is surprised by her mom's appearance at home and forgets to put her duffel bag away. When her mom touches a cut on her hand, Tandy flashes back to a good memory from childhood, where her mom and dad were together and well. Her powers keep appearing, but she isn't sure how to control them. Of course, like all parents in this genre, Tandy's mom thinks something is wrong with her.

We finally get the first real glimpse at Tyrone's relationship with his parents when his mom tells him that the school called and said he never showed up. He blows up a bit and tells her off because she's afraid of losing him, no matter what he does. They have a friendly moment at the end of the conversation though, and it seems like things might be looking up. But when he goes to bed, Tyrone's powers do that thing again and he wakes up in the trunk of a car. Meanwhile, Tandy is approached in an alley by the guy she robbed, and he brought some other guys with him.

Tandy wakes up on a beach next to Tyrone after the accident. She gets up and runs away while he's still asleep.

Present day — The rich guy pins her up against a wall and tries to assault her. The trunk opens on Tyrone and he finds himself in the middle of a drug deal. The driver of the car is the cop he's been looking for, and he manages to flee the scene without getting caught. Tandy, who's scared for her life, is up against a wall but she refuses to give up. Without knowing it, her hand produces a dagger and it extends into the rich guy's stomach, stabbing him and setting her free. When she looks at the dagger in her hand, it disappears. Tyrone runs into an abandoned building and the cop finds him. When the man chokes Tyrone, the room gets dark, and he remembers the night of his brother's shooting. Tyrone takes off and disappears into a black tarp, waking up back in his own bedroom. He's accompanied by a bullet that the cop shot at him, but he's not hurt.

The past — Tyrone wakes up on the beach, alone, trying to figure out what happened. Teenage Tandy tries to produce a dagger again, but she can't do it. Instead, she wraps up in the black hoodie that she got from Tyrone all those years ago.

Suicide Sprints

Season 1 Episode Number: 2 Season Episode: 2

Originally aired: Thursday June 7, 2018

Writer: Joe Pokaski Director: Alex Garcia Lopez

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), Noëlle

Renée Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Lane Miller (Fuchs), Gary Weeks (Greg), Maceo Smedley (Young Tyrone), Chelle Ramos (Delia), Jim Klock (Coach), Craig Boe (Sketchy Man), Snow Nguyen (Nana), Alex Stage (Groomsman), Leslie Castay (Woman), Alex Ho (Elmer), Carsyn Taylor (Young Billy), Andrea Andrade (Young Bride), Dalton E. Gray (Benny), Preston Schrag (Gregory), Tyler Galpin (Rick's Friend), Johnny Balance (Choir Member #1), Lucia Boyd (Choir Member #2), Marisa Davila

(Choir Member #3)

Summary: Tandy and Tyrone come to grips with their new powers. Tandy's past

catches up with her and Tyrone becomes obsessed with revenge.



The episode begins with a shot of a car with a "just married" bumper, that's been totaled, pinned up against a tree. In the city, a detective investigates the murder of Tandy's assaulter in the alley. Both Tandy and Tyrone are on their own, trying to figure out how their powers work, but neither one is having any luck reproducing the effects of the previous night.

Tyrone has breakfast with his family and his dad asks him about basketball, saying he may lack worth ethic and can be "all over the place" sometimes. He knows Tyrone is going to see his coach for the first time since the fight at the game.

Tandy panics and tells her boyfriend about stabbing the guy the night before. He's talking about taking her to the "dry cleaners," which we learn later is a place that creates fake IDs and papers. Tyrone lets the audience in a bit when he's talking to his counselor/priest about the fight, and says he doesn't take the pills he's prescribed (and doesn't drink) because he wants to always have complete control. The power probably doesn't help that. He asks whether or not finding the cop could solve a lot of his anger. Tyrone has another exchange with the girl who took him to the party.

The following montage shows the detective looking through the rich kid's phone, Tyrone leaving school and looking for the cop, and Tyrone's mom getting out a gun to find a rodent that's been going through their trash. The detective then brings in two of the rich guy's friends for questioning, and Tandy arrives at the dry cleaners to get a new ID to get out of town. It's going to cost her about \$11,000 to get what she needs. It's a lot of money, but the rich guy is in I.C.U. and she wants to be gone before he wakes up.

Tyrone fell asleep while on the lookout for the cop. He wakes up to texts from all of his teammates and realizes he's late for the first practice since his fight. The coach has been making the rest of the team run as punishment, and as you can imagine, they all hate Tyrone for it. Meanwhile, Tandy goes back to her mom's house to find her with a new guy. They found Tandy's duffel bag and stole everything out of it, spending the cash she had and taking the pills.

At the dry cleaners, Tandy and Liam have only scrounged together \$5,500, and they need more. They see a man in a tux at the shop, and Tandy gets a plan together. They follow him to an expensive wedding and decide to crash it. Tandy's plan is to rob the cash bar, steal the tips from the wedding planner, and get out with the envelopes from the gift table. The detective after Tandy now has a sketch of her and she's asking around.

Tyrone is all alone in the gym, and he does all of the sprints that his teammates had to do without him. When he finally goes into the locker room, some of the other guys show up, beat him, and lock him in an equipment cage. At the wedding, Tandy is feeling her powers at the wedding reception, and she has a vision of what a wedding with Liam could look like. Of course, she panics and hides out in a bathroom, where an older woman gives her some sound advice. When Tyrone breaks out of the cage, he's on a warpath, and goes back after the cop. After almost getting caught, he goes back home and asks his mom how she can keep everything together. He's finally starting to realize he needs help, and she tells him to turn his pain into positive energy. When Tyrone hugs his mom, he has a vision of a grocery store where he sees himself and his brother as kids, followed by a vision of their mother looking at both of their graves.

As it turns out, the woman in the bathroom was the wedding planner, and Tandy stole the money from her purse. Tandy and Liam leave with the money, the envelopes, and the newly married couple's getaway car. It's the same car from the beginning of the episode. While they're changing into their normal clothes at the dry cleaners, Liam tells Tandy that he knows she's living in the church. He assures her that he can help her, and that they can handle life together. Tandy tells him that "there is no we" right before she leaves.

Tandy starts to drive the newlywed car out of town. As Liam walks home, he's arrested by the detective that has been following Tandy's trail throughout the episode. Liam calls her and tells her that he got arrested and needs her help, but she hangs up the phone and continues to drive. Tyrone busts into the cop's house and points a gun at him. However, right as he fires, the black curtain behind him swallows him up. He appears on the road in front of Tandy's car, and the bullet goes through her windshield. She swerves to avoid him and the episode ends.

Stained Glass

Season 1 Episode Number: 3 Season Episode: 3

Originally aired: Thursday June 14, 2018

Writer: Ariella Blejer, Dawn Kamoche, Peter Calloway

Director: Peter Hoar

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), An-

gela M. Davis (Auntie Chantelle), Gary Weeks (Greg), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Mike Donovan (Rick), Wayne Pére (Peter Scarborough), Maceo Smedley (Young Tyrone), Marqus Clae (Billy), Andy Dylan (Nathan Bowen), Deric Augustine (Rockwell), Dalon J. Holland

(Duane Porter), Rachel Ryals (Young Tandy)

Summary: Tandy is on the run as Detective O'Reilly closes in on her, but the

detective may not be after her for the reasons Tandy thinks. Tyrone is desperate for answers and turns to Evita and her Auntie Clarisse, a

Voodoo priestess, for help.



The episode begins with a 3D printer printing the base of some object, it appears to be feet.

Tandy wakes up from the car crash that was hinted at the beginning of last week's episode. Her head is bloodied and she's approach by a person who says she might have a concussion. We see the person is Ty and Tany still wants nothing to do with him. He tries explaining that he was trying to shoot Detective Connors but he was mysteriously teleported to her. An upset Tandy leaves the scene of the crash before the authorities arrive.

Detective O'Reilly arrives at the hospi-

tal to question Tandy's attacker. She confronts him about the scratches on his face, which she says appear to be defensive wounds. After O'Reilly asks why his pants were unbuckled, he refuses to take any further questions.

Tandy arrives at her mother's house to wash up from the accident. She's washing the blodd of her head when Melissa walks in the bathroom to talk to her daughter. Melissa finds out that Tandy is bleeding from her head and the two start arguing when there's a knock on the door: it's a Detective O'Reilly. She says she's looking for Tandy but Melissa says she hasn't seen Tandy in weeks in the hope of throwing the detective off Tandy's trail.

Melissa's boyfriend Greg, who also happens to be a lawyer, wakes up from a nap and tells O'Reilly that she can't enter the residence without a warrant. It's then O'Reilly tells Melissa and Greg that she believes Tandy has been the victim of an assault. When Melissa turns around to ask Tandy, she discovers that Tandy has left the house.

We Tandy board a bus to leave town. She's apparently suffering from a headache and falls asleep. When she wakes back up, she discovers that the bus she was traveling on is completely empty. She gets off the bus to see a vision of a young version of Ty dribbling a basketball.

We see the 3D printer continuing the print something. By now, it looks like the lower half of a human figure has been printed.

In what's an apparent flashback, Ty's arriving on the scene of Tandy's crash after the wedding. The next day, Ty goes to speak with Father Delgado, but he's out of the office. Ty starts praying about his deceased brother Billy, but Evita overhears and walks in. She invites Ty to go on a voodoo tour after school that day. During the tour, Evita talks about voodoo being able to remove curses and she speaks directly to Ty. After the tour, Evita shows Ty around her family's voodoo shop. They talk about their beliefs and she leads him into her aunt's living quarters to introduce the two to each other.

Auntie Chantelle, as Evita calls her, is a voodoo practitioner and she sits Ty down to examine him. She tells him there are two options for him to open his mind. There's a bath you can take with certain ingredients or he can get a concussion — both will open up his mind enough so he learn more about what's going on.

Ty gets the ingredients for the bath and puts it all together. After a moment of taking deep breaths, he falls asleep and seemingly enters a separate plane of existence. He starts off in his house but when he opens the door, he walks out onto the roof of the Roxxon Corporation building. There, he sees a young Tandy in her ballet costume.

Tandy's still having her vision of Ty playing basketball but this time, Billy walks in and starts playing with him. The Johnson's are approached by Billy's friends that wanted Billy to steal back the radio. In Tandy's vision, however, Billy decides to stay with Tyrone while playing basketball instead of having anything to do with the radio.

After Billy shoots the ball, Tandy's teleported to a foggy swamp. She sees a table of various objects on it and then sees Tyrone dressed in 1700s attire walk up to the table and pick up a gun. He uses the gun to shoot Detective Connors and is soon tackled by riot police. The vision repeats but except this time, Tyrone picks up a rope instead of the gun. Instead of shooting Connors, Tyrone uses the rope to hang himself.

The vision repeats again and a frustrated Tandy tries telling Tyrone that he can't keep doing the same things over and over without consequence. This time, Ty picks up a pair of handcuffs and arrests Detective Connors.

Back in Ty's vision, Tandy starts performing her ballet recital but she trips and falls into a puddle. A broken wire is running through the puddle and Tandy is seemingly electrocuted. Ty's teleported elsewhere within his vision and sees a makeshift boardroom in the middle of the swamp. Current day Tandy is standing outside of the boardroom and inside is her father, mother, and several businessmen. The first time arround, the businessmen begin waterboarding Tandy's father. The vision repeats but Tandy tries running away. She gets stuck in mud. The third time, Ty seemingly gets through to Tandy and she uses her dagger to break through the glass of the boardroom.

The vision quits and Tyrone's by himself in the swamp. He walks up to two massive doors and opens them up.

We see Tandy's vision again and she walks into an office where a young Tyrone is sitting amongst a bunch of crumpled up checks written to him from Billy.

In Ty's vision, he's finds himself inside a chapel after opening up the doors. There, a young Tandy is performing communion with her presumed attackers but instead of bread and wine, she's handing at pills which kills the men after they take them. Ty notices a stained glass window on the wall at the same time Tandy notices a stained glass window on the wall of the office.

When the two reach out and touch the wall, they both wake up from their respective visions.

Detective O'Reilly is getting in her car when Detective Connors knocks on her window. She rolls the window down and he hands the ID of Rick Cotton — Tandy's attacker — to O'Reilly. Connors explains to O'Reilly that they found the ID on a dead homeless person. We find out that Connors — or his cohorts — framed the homeless person as the attacker of Rick Cotton so that he wouldn't be implicated in the attempted rape of Tandy.

O'Reilly's phone rings and it's Tandy calling. She wants to talk.

Ty and Evita are walking down the street after Ty wakes up. She asks if Ty got the answers he was looking for but Ty admits that while he didn't find the answers, he now knows how to find them. The two chat and Evita reveals that she made a wish at the tomb of Marie Laveau on their voodoo tour earlier. Knowing what the wish was, Ty pulls Evita in and kisses her.

Tandy and O'Reilly talk and the Detective reveals the status of her case. O'Reilly apologizes for the scenario and an upset Tandy leaves the car.

The 3D printer finishes printing the figure and we find out it was Auntie Chantelle printing a voodoo figure of Ty.

Tandy enters the church she's been staying in and she's confronted by Ty, who found out her whereabouts. He tells her they need to talk.

Call/Response

Season 1 Episode Number: 4 Season Episode: 4

Originally aired: Thursday June 21, 2018

Writer: Christine Boylan, Marcus J. Guillory

Director: Ami Canaan Mann

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), Gary

Weeks (Greg), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Luray Cooper (Big Chief Roland Duplanter), Gralen Bryant Banks (Choo Choo Broussard), Armando Leduc (Desk Sergeant), William Prejean (Patrolman

Hannigan)

Summary: Tandy and Tyrone come face-to-face as the two are able to sit down

and talk. Having not been able to tell anyone else what they have been experiencing, both take the opportunity to finally confide in the one person who may truly understand what they are going through. Meanwhile, Otis reveals a secret side of himself and Greg seems to be

onto something with Melissa's case against Roxxon.



The episode picks up immediately following last week's episode with Ty and Tandy talking in the church that the latter has been staying at. Tandy agrees to talk with Ty so that they can figure out what's going on with their powers.

Ty begins talking about the voodoo cleansing bath he took. Tandy, the skeptic, has a hard time of believing what he went through. She starts to warm up to the idea when Ty starts describing Tandy's childhood. He also name drops Roxxon, saying he saw Tandy's father tortured and murdered time and time again within his vision.

The next day, Ty gets into a quick argument with his parents. They want him to eat breakfast with them but he's in a hurry to leave the house.

Tandy goes back to her mother's house and they talk about Detective O'Reilly's visit earlier in the week. Tandy tells her mother that O'Reilly got the wrong girl, not wanting her to know the truth. Tandy then begins questioning her mother about her father's position with Roxxon. Melissa explains to her daughter that her husband was completely innocent of any wrongdoing with the Roxxon oil rig explosion. The two then argue about Greg's role in their relationship.

At school, Ty and Evita look at developing pictures in the school's dark room. The two start kissing.

A flashback to the previous night with Ty and Tandy at the church. Tandy reveals to Ty that she also had visions but of Ty's brother getting shot by a policeman.

Tandy's talking to Greg about his intentions with her mother.

Tandy explains to Ty that sometimes when she touches people, she can see their heart's desires.

Back in the kitchen, Tandy and Greg are working on dinner when Tandy brushes Greg's hand. She she's Greg's wants include being a happy couple with Melissa and including Tandy in their family.

The next day, Tandy goes to visit Greg at his office.

The church flashbacks continue and Ty and Tandy continue their conversation. Tandy tries convincing Ty to find out more information about his brother Billy's killer, but Ty doesn't like the idea of going to the police station to try finding out more information.

Present day, Ty makes it look like his bike has been stolen after he cuts it's chain. Tandy and Greg talk about Roxxon's role in her father's death. The two begin to work on building a case against Roxxon.

Ty gets to the police station to report his bike stolen. He starts filing a report with a policeman, but after the cop leaves his desk to get a form, Ty gets too nervous and decides to leave the precinct.

Ty returns home where he's confronted by his dad. Ty apologizes for his actions earlier in the morning and his father brings up the fact that his bolt cutters are missing. Otis grabs his son's bag and finds the stolen bolt cutters. Otis gets upset, telling Ty that Billy's downfall started with him committing petty crimes by cutting chains.

Back in the church, Ty tries explaining his powers to Tandy. The two realize that Ty's powers ultimately protect Ty and guide him to where he needs to be. Tandy realizes their powers started the night they touched in the graveyard.

Present day, Otis has taken Ty somewhere. Otis orders his son not to speak unless spoken to. The two get to a cookout where several people are gathered. Otis starts singing a chant and it's revealed the group is made up of the Wild Red Hawks of the Ninth Ward. After a tense situation with the group's chief, Otis is welcomed back into the group.

At Greg's office, Tandy has Roxxon files spread out all over the floor. Greg reveals he's going through a divorce. He tells Tandy that he wants to pursue a relationship with Melissa because they always laugh at all the "dumb shit."

At the church, Ty and Tandy begin testing their powers to see how close they can get without the powers going berserk. They eventually touch each other and they're tossed to separate ends of the church.

Greg, Melissa, and Tandy are having dinner when Greg's phone rings. It's his estranged wife. Melissa encourages him to take the phone call. Greg leaves th table to grab the call and he has an abrupt conversation with his soon-to-be ex-wife. Melissa gets upset at the call and leaves the dinner table early.

Ty is at the Wild Red Hawks' house and he sees his brother Billy's obituary hanging on the wall. The group's leader sees Ty and tells him that Billy was training to be the group's Spy Boy. Ty starts examining the group's regalia hanging in the closest and Otis explains the bead work on the cloaks is a way for the group's members to express themselves. Ty focuses on a navy and black cloak.

Ty and Tandy are laying on their backs at church, talking about the people they've talked to about their powers. Ty admits that he has yet to tell anybody. Tandy says didn't mention anything either. They both admit they would have told the members of their families that have been killed.

Ty brings the cloak he found out of the closest and he sees the beadwork on it is unfinished. Otis runs over and tells him to put it away. Ty mentions that he wants to finish it and his father gets upset, asking why he chose it. Ty says the cloak spoke to him and Otis reveals that it belonged to Billy. Ty tells his father that he wants to finish it in Billy's honor.

Tandy talks to her mother about Greg. The two have apparently switched positions on the case. Tandy thinks Greg is a nice guy while Melissa now wants nothing to do with him after he took his wife's call.

Otis is teaching Ty how to sew the beads onto the cloak.

Tandy's on her way to Greg's office when she notices he's frantically running around putting away files. The water delivery lady in Greg's office pulls out a gun and shoots Greg in the head, killing him. She then lights Greg's office on fire to get rid of the evidence. A panicked Tandy runs away from the scene.

Back at the church, Ty admits to Tandy that he feels that he has to be perfect. He's afraid of messing up and disappointing his parents — he thinks that he has to live two lives: his and

Billy's.

Tandy returns home after witnesses Greg's assassination and she overhears her mother on the phone leaving Greg a voicemail apologizing for her actions. We hear it's her sixth voicemail she left him. Tandy starts crying at the door.

The next morning, Adina walks down the steps and Otis and Ty are speaking about his father's time as a Spy Boy. Adina walks down and asks the two why they're so giddy and the two don't reveal they've reconnected with the Wild Red Hawks.

At the church, Ty and Tandy get into an argument after Tandy reveals she has suicidal thoughts. Ty thinks she's too selfish and they argue. He mentions that if she's so selfish to kill herself, she should just do it. Tandy then reveals that when she saw Ty's wishes, she saw him committing suicide by cop over and over.

Sometime later, Tandy is at the pier. She ties her hands behind her backs and jumps over the edge in an attempt to end her life. She eventually floats to the top of the water and we see that she formed a dagger to cut herself free.

Ty returns to the police station and he asks to speak with Detective O'Reilly.

Tandy returns to Gregg's office to survey the damage. She creates a dagger to cut through his safe and finds out that he protected all of the Roxxon files.

Princeton Offense

Season 1 Episode Number: 5 Season Episode: 5

Originally aired: Thursday June 28, 2018 Writer: Niceole R. Levy, Joe Pokaski

Director: Ry Russo-Young

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), Ally Maki (Mina Hess), Noëlle Renée

Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Wayne Pére (Peter Scarborough), Lane Miller (Officer Fuchs), Jim Klock (Coach), Dalton E. Gray (Benny), Nakina Eugene (Assistant), Dalon J. Holland (Duane Porter), Zachary James Rukavina (Louden Swift), Amy Dionne (Judy), Damon Lipari (Referee), Amar Malone (Player), Lauren Helling (Laurel), Billy Slaughter (Vance Caruthers), John L. Armijo (Bookies Hitman), Stacy Brewer (Cheerleader), Donny Carrington (Hancock Player #3), Chad Governale (De-

tective Budge)

Summary: Tandy is consumed with solving the Roxxon cover-up and uses her

powers to gather information. Tyrone pres for the basketball tourna-

ment. O'Reilly looks into the city's drug problems.



The episode starts with a gentleman named Louden Swift raking a beach. He's a disabled soldier and he's acting as a spokesman for Roxxon. The camera zooms out to show Tandy watching Louden's commercial on her phone. She's going over the files she took from Greg's office.

We get a close up of Detective O'Reilly—she's having sex with a fellow colleague in a cop car. She gets a call on her cell phone saying she's needed at the station. She arrives at the station and it's revealed that Ty's there to speak with her. The two talk about ways to arrest Detective Con-

nors for the murder of Billy. O'Reilly says that case has been closed and no charges are able to be filed. Ty tells O'Reilly about Connors dealing cocaine and O'Reilly says she'll look into it.

Ty's at school looking in his locker when Tandy shows up. She reveals to him that she now knows how to control her dagger-creating powers. The two go into a computer lab so Tandy can have access to the internet to further her Roxxon research. She's trying to create a chain of employees connected to her father. Ty asks how she was able to find out how to control her powers and Tandy reveals she tried killing herself. Tandy encourages Ty to try and find out how to control his powers.

Ty goes to a pep rally for his basketball team and when Tandy notices all of the preppy kids are busy, she breaks into one of their locks to steal a school uniform.

O'Reilly is researching the death of Billy when her cop boyfriend shows up. Her boyfriend explains the department's previous struggles with dealing with drug dealers. He says the dealers

started getting putting behind bars when Connors took over the cases. Her boyfriend appears suspicious of what O'Reilly is getting at.

Ty returns home and overhears his mother talking to somebody about Roxxon. Roxxon is apparently a client of his mother's. Ty approaches his mother with a picture of Billy and his friends. Ty asks where Billy's friends ever went because Tandy says he might be able to find his powers out that way. Ty's going back to hang the picture on the wall when he's transported to a warehouse.

He's soon approached by Duane, one of Billy's friends in the picture. The two talk and it's revealed that Duane owns the business they're in. They two share memories of Billy.

Tandy returns to her church with the information she printed off from Ty's school. She's starting to lay out all of the papers across the floor. She starts searching some of the Roxxon people on an Instagram-like app. Tandy puts on the school uniform she earlier stole and goes to an apparent escort agency for an interview.

Tandy goes through the interview and gets the job. She asks to work as an escort at a gala Roxxon is hosting later that night.

Prior to the basketball game, Evita approaches Ty and the two talk about their relationship. Ty gives her his letterman jacket and the two kiss.

Tandy arrives at the gala just as the basketball game starts. Ty takes a shot and a ref blows a whistle, saying Ty was fouled. You can tell Ty wants to speak up to the ref about how he wasn't fouled but he takes the free throw and drains it.

At the police department, O'Reilly is questioning Tandy's former acquaintance Liam, who's upset Tandy has yet to show up. Ty continues noticing the ref being unfair to the opposing team.

At the gala, Tandy tries looking for the people she's been researching. She finds one of the guys and starts walking towards him.

Ty dives for a ball at the game and it ends up being a jump ball. When the ref goes to grab the ball, Ty accidentally brushes his hand and in the vision, the ref is being stabbed by apparent mobsters. The ref is apparently rigging the game. Ty loses sight of the basketball and when he returns to his current state, the basketball is teleported to the gala, nearly hitting Tandy.

At halftime of the game, Ty's in the lockerroom trying to figure out his powers as Tandy's walking through the gala trying to touch all of the Roxxon guys to see their wildest desires. She turns around to find the Tyrone has been teleported there. Ty's upset that Tandy keeps using her powers because he think it's been making his own powers flare up. Tandy notices a poster on the wall with the guy she suspects is behind her father's demise: a guy named Peter Scarborough.

Tyrone begs Tandy to get him a ride back to the game. Tandy tries persuading him to research how to use his powers and she pushes him off a ledge. Ty lands in a fountain which triggers his powers. He teleports himself back to the lockerroom at the game.

O'Reilly is working leads on her Connors investigation.

Tandy returns to the church to do further research on Peter Scarborough.

At the game, Ty's trying to drive through to the hoop and whenever a defending player touches him, he sees their fears. After weaving through all of the defenders, Ty pulls up in an attempt to make the final, game-winning shot but he misses.

Tandy finds Scarborough's home location and goes there. She pretends that she has a flat tire and goes to the door, which Scarborough answers. He goes to help her fix her tire. Tempted, Tandy pulls out a dagger as he's bent down helping her, but the dagger dissolves. Tandy then touches Scarborough's neck to see his hopes and dreams. In the vision, Scarborough can be seen wading through the waters when workers from the oil rig explosion start rising to the surface. Scarborough can be seen picking up wads of cash off of each of the workers.

Ty gets home and finds Evita waiting for him on his bed. She tells him that she knows what Ty did with the ref and she takes off the letterman jacket revealing she's nearly nude underneath. The two start embracing.

O'Reilly is snorting lines of coke off a desk at the precinct and Connors walks in, asking if he can have some. The two talk and have a cordial conversation. O'Reilly eventually walks out and grins ear to ear, she's playing Connors for her investigation.

The next morning, Ty wand Evita wake up and the latter leaves. Ty puts on a shirt and he transports to Duane's business. Duane is arguing with a person that we soon see is Detective Connors. Duane's successful business is a front for drug trafficking with Connors.

At the church, Tandy's looking over a blueprint of the oil rig that her father created. She touches her dad's signature when she starts looking for other papers in search of something. She picks up one article featuring a biologist. We then see that biologist filming another commercial for Roxxon and she claims she's trying to save the world.

Funhouse Mirrors

Season 1 Episode Number: 6 Season Episode: 6

Originally aired: Thursday July 5, 2018 Writer: J. Holtham, Jenny Klein

Director: Jennifer Phang

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Tim Kang (Ivan Hess), Ally Maki (Mina Hess), Noëlle Renée Bercy

(Evita Fusilier), Lane Miller (Officer Fuchs), Angela M. Davis (Autine Chantelle), Dalon J. Holland (Duane), Preston Vanderslice (Stan), Tanner Ellis (Kev), Samantha Beaulieu (Nurse), Lila Blake Palmer (Duane's

Girlfriend)

Summary: Tandy and Ty each meet someone living the life the could have been

theirs, for better or worse, had they taken different paths without the

rig explosion.



The episode begins with Evita and her aunt arranging their house to perform a voodoo reading. Aunt Chantelle explains that her the reading is for neither Evita or Tyrone. Rather, she wants to try looking into the future of New Orleans.

Duane arrives at his warehouse, he has been followed by Tyrone.

Tandy tracks down Mina Hess and poses as her new intern. After initial reluctance, Mina agrees to let Tandy, who's posing as a girl named Liz, agree to work with her.

Ty confronts Duane and asks to work for him, but his brother's former friend

denies him a job.

O'Reilly's at the precinct when she's approached by her boyfriend. He tells O'Reilly that she's playing with fire in Detective Connors and advises her to stop messing around with him.

Ty's following one of Duane's dealers when the dealer notices and pulls a gun on Ty. He threatens to shoot Ty and tells him to never follow him again. He lets Ty go.

Evita and Chantelle are continuing the reading. Chantelle says she "has an itch" and wants to dig into the story behind Ty. She thinks something big is about to happen.

Ty goes to the church and is soon greeted by Tandy. Ty tells her the story about the run-in with Duane's drug dealer. He reveals his plans of infiltrating Duane's drug operation in an attempt to take down Connors from the inside. Tandy shares the news of her new fake internship with Mina. Tandy offers advice to Ty: she tells him to use his powers against some of Duane's dealers, so that they see their fears and quit, which would in turn open up a spot for Ty.

Tandy gets to a run down amusement park where Mina is living in a tiny house built out of shipping containers. Mina invites Tandy in and the two share some cookies that Minda baked. Tandy notices a model of the oil rig in the corner of Mina's house, but Mina instantly changes the subject. The two go outside to begin work.

O'Reilly is at her desk when she's approached by Connors. The two discuss a case O'Reilly is working on and Connors agrees to help her out for the day.

Chantelle and Evita make the realization that Ty is one half of a legend called the Divine Pair. They wonder aloud who the second part of the pair could be.

Mina and Tandy are wading through the water when the latter attempts to ask about Mina's father. We find out that the pair's fathers used to work together at Roxxon.

O'Reilly and Connors are driving along when they find some of the drug dealers O'Reilly had been investigating. They enter a foot pursuit with the group.

After talking for a while, Mina starts opening up. She let's Tandy know that Roxxon isn't drilling for oil. Rather, they're drilling for a mysterious substance that burns ten times hotter than oil. The two are approached by Mina's superior at Roxxon, who orders Mina to go research a valve that's failing.

Connors catches one of the dealers and it happens to be a guy who workers for Duane. Connors lets him go.

Tandy's helping Mina and realizes that the machinery has been placed in the wrong spot. Mina's upset her coworker Stan for cutting corners and putting the valve in the wrong location. Her and Stan argue and Tandy sneaks off to use a dagger to slash Stan's tire.

Ty runs into one of the dealers Connors and O'Reilly were chasing. Ty grabs the dealers arm and uses his powers to show the dealer his nightmares. The dealer runs off. Ty returns to Duane's business with the bag he took off the dealer. Seeing Ty's commitment to get his product back, Duane agrees to let Ty work for him on a trial basis.

Tandy tries asking Mina about her dad again, but Mina gets upset over the repeated questioning. She tells Tandy she knows her real identity and the fact that she's Nathan Bowen's daughter.

Chantelle and Evita complete their reading and realize that one member of the Divine Pairing has to die.

Back at the warehouse, Duane admits he's surprised in Ty's work ethic. Duane lets it slip that he was at the docks the night Connors shot Billy. Ty realizes that Duane is working with Connors on the drug trade.

Connors and O'Reilly arrive at the warehouse to confront Duane.

Mina arrives at a nursing home and it's revealed her dad's health is failing, he's apparently unable to speak. Tandy follows close behind and the two talk about why Tandy chose to lie. Tandy asks to speak with him and she touches his hand. In his vision, she sees Ty's cloud powers coming out of the cracks of a door. When she touches it, she immediately exits the vision.

Connors tells O'Reilly to wait in the car for five minutes as he enters the warehouse. Connors confronts Duane and tells him that once O'Reilly enters the warehouse, Duane needs to shoot her. She's getting too close to finding out about their partnership. Although Duane told him to leave, Ty watches the interaction from afar.

O'Reilly enters the warehouse and immediately shoots Duane, killing him. Ty screams out and Connors realizes there's another witness. Connors goes to chase him, but Ty teleports himself back to the church. At the church, Ty begins breaking down in tears.

Lotus Eaters

Season 1 Episode Number: 7 Season Episode: 7

Originally aired: Thursday July 12, 2018 Writer: Joe Pokaski, Peter Calloway

Director: Paul Edwards

Summary:

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Tim Kang (Ivan Hess), Ally Maki (Mina Hess), Andy Dylan (Nathan

Bowen), Hannah Hardin (Young Mina Hess), Wyman Tannehill (Mud Man), Chelsea Bruland (Engineer Sam), Sean Paul Braud (Welder Charlie), Devin Lord Chachere (Rig Worker), Marqus Clae (Billy (voice)) Tandy and Ty join forces to save a man imprisoned by his own mind.

Along the way, they learn about their powers and uncover information

about the rig explosion.



The past — A young Mina is making cookies with her father Ivan. Ivan flies to the Roxxon oil rig, where he talks to a few of the workers. One of the workers reveal that shielding tiles — integral parts to the rig — aren't coming. An irate Ivan asks to speak with Nathan Bowen immediately. While Ivan's waiting in his office, the power shuts down an alert starts going off.

Present day — Ty talks to Tandy at the church about the shooting he just witnessed. while talking through it, Tandy reveals to Ty that she found a survivor from the oil rig explosion. She asks Ty for

his help and the two head to the hospital to see Ivan. Tandy says she needs his help with the door she saw in Ivan's vision.

They arrive at Ivan's room and they touch him at the same time, entering the same vision. They locate the door and Ty reaches out to open it, but they're transported into the oil rig immediately before the explosion and are quickly approached by an oil rig worker who tries attacking them. Tandy stabs him and he's knocked unconscious. The two realize that in this vision, people can see and hear them.

They enter another room where Ivan's waiting and he instantly starts questioning them. The pair asks where they are and Ivan mentions they're "halfway there." When asked what that means, Ivan reveals they're halfway to the end of time as we know it. Ivan explains that there's a way to power down the rig so that it doesn't explode. Ivan mentions that they don't have time to get to the core room before the rig explodes in just under two minutes.

Regardless of the little time, they try heading to the core room but are forced to fight off more of the workers. Time runs out and they're transported back to the same exact time when they first met Ivan. Ty and Tandy continuing asking questions and Ivan explains that after the initial explosion, the mineral they're drilling for releases gas that makes the rig workers turn on each other out of fear.

Ty and Tandy try explaining to Ivan that they've come from the real world and attempt to convey that Ivan's been trapped in this alternate reality for the past eight years. Tandy tries to bring up Mina, but the name doesn't ring a bell. Tandy then brings up her father's name and Ivan remembers it as "the guy on the phone" and it's revealed that Nate was speaking with Ivan when the Bowen's car crashed into the Gulf. Just as he says that, the phone rings and Tandy picks up, talking to her father. The big explosion happens again and the two are taken back in time yet again, to their initial interaction with Ivan.

Ty mentions that they need to shut off the valves so the explosion doesn't happen in this reality but Tandy wants to wait and talk to her father again. Ty decides to leave the room himself to shut off the valves and he's instantly approached by a group of the workers. As they're about to attack, Ty teleports himself elsewhere on the rig.

Back in the main room, Tandy answers her father's phone call. The two chat while Ty gets to the core room and begins turning off the valves. He's unable to turn them all off before the explosion happens and time resets. Ty explains that shutting off the valves didn't work and Ivan acts surprised. They explain that they have to leave the reality and they count to three again and they leave.

Back in the real world, Ty realizes that only he left Ivan's mind and Tandy decided to stay behind so that she could continuing talking to her father. Ty then goes back into Ivan's mind and finds out that Tandy is now suffering from the same effects Ivan is. She's forgotten Ty's name and has apparently been in this alternate reality for quite some time. After talking to her for a minute, Tandy remembers Tyrone's name. She explains that she hates th other reality because she's fatherless and homeless.

Ty tries convincing Tandy that the two are friends and Tandy explains that in the real world, she's just been playing Tyrone. As they start arguing, time resets. The phone begins ringing and Tyrone rushes over to pick it up but Tandy pulls out a dagger on him. In frustration, Tyrone unplugs the phone from the wall. In a fit of rage, Tandy tries throwing a dagger at Ty, but he teleports himself away. She continues trying to throw daggers at Tyrone but he keeps dodging while teleporting around the room. The two continuing fighting until time resets.

Tyrone that admits that he'd probably stay in Ivan's mind if it were Billy calling him. He tells Tandy that he's leaving to go back into the real world but convinces Tandy to ask her dad one question that only he would know to prove he's actually Nathan Bowen. When the phone rings, Tandy asks her dad who's in the back seat of his car and Nathan says nobody, proving to Tandy it's not actually her father calling during the explosion. Tandy begins crying and time resets.

When Ivan goes to take a bite out of a cookie Minda made earlier in the day, Tandy rushes over and grabs it from him. Tandy begins questioning Ivan over the cookie, trying to get him to remember Mina. Tandy explains to Ivan that he needs to transfer his consciousness back into his body so that a father can "do the right thing." As she's talking to him the phone rings and she doesn't answer it.

After explaining Mina's secret ingredient in the cookies — cardamom — Ivan remembers his daughter and begins crying. He asks the see Mina but tells the two that he can't exit this reality and Ty reminds him that he needs to get down to the core room to shut the valves off himself. Ivan's upset because he's tried doing it time and time again but Tandy reminds him that he's never had them to help.

The three fight their way through the workers to get to the core room and Ivan shuts off the valves before the big explosion. The three instantly wake back up in the hospital and Ivan's fully conscious. In the real world, Ivan doesn't know who Ty and Tandy are and asks to see Mina, who rushes over. She brings him a bag of her cookies.

Ty and Tandy go to their respective homes. Ty looks through an old shoe box of pictures and finds an old voice recorder. Tandy tries falling asleep and receives a call on her cell, it's Tyrone. He tells Tandy he needs somebody to talk to. Tandy convinces Tyrone to press play on the voice recorder and it's a clip of him and his brother beatboxing as kids.

Ghost Stories

Season 1 Episode Number: 8 Season Episode: 8

Originally aired: Thursday July 19, 2018

Writer: Christine Boylan, Jenny Klein

Director: Alex Garcia Lopez

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), Tim

Kang (Ivan Hess), Wayne Pére (Peter Scarborough), Lane Miller (Officer Fuchs), Angela M. Davis (Auntie Chantelle), Luray Cooper (Big Chief Roland Duplanter), Marqus Clae (Billy), Maceo Smedley (Young Tyrone), Andy Dylan (Nathan Bowen), Gralen Bryant Banks (Choo Choo Broussard), Rachel Ryals (Young Tandy), Rebecca Chulew (Police Officer), Steve Kish (Police Officer), Aaron Mitchell (Police Lieutenant),

Calvin Williams (Executive)

Summary: Tandy and Melissa prepare to commemorate the eighth anniversary of

Nathan's passing with their annual memorial tradition; Tyrone goes to Detective O'Reilly for help in getting a confession out of Detective

Connors.



The episode starts off with flashbacks of both Ty and Tandy as children. Ty and thumb wrestling with his brother Billy and Tandy is getting dancing advice from her father. Their respective family members are giving them advice on how to better themselves.

Present day, Detective O'Reilly is eating pancakes with her policeman boyfriend. She reveals that she passed the department's psychiatric evaluation after she shot Duane.

Tandy's going to the hospital to speak with Ivan Hess when she passes Peter Scarborough in the hallway. Tandy questions Ivan about Scarborough and Ivan

mentions that Scarborough wanted to make sure he wasn't a liability. Ivan reveals to Tandy that her father warned Roxxon about the oil rig's design flaws. He locked away specific notes in a safety deposit box to protect them from Roxxon.

Tandy returns to her mother's home and the two chat about Nathan. After awhile, Tandy eventually brings up her dad's safety deposit box and while Melissa knows of one, she doesn't know where it's at. Tandy says she has an idea as to its whereabouts.

The next day, Tyrone is having breakfast with his parents and he's still reeling after the shooting of Duane.

Tandy and Melissa find the key to the safety deposit box in a chest full of pictures of their family together.

After breakfast, Otis mentions to Adina and Ty that he's thinking about having the Red Hawks over so that they can finish their Spy Boy costumes. There's a knock on the door and Ty answers,

it's Tandy. After much reluctance, Ty lets her in and Ty's parents walk out into the entry way. Tandy reveals it's the anniversary of her dad's death, which coincidentally is also the day Billy died, and Tandy invites Ty over to her house later that night.

Tandy runs out of the house and we see that she stole Ty's mother's purse to get her Roxxon ID badge.

In another flashback, we see Tandy immediately after the crash steal somebody's phone in an attempt to call her home.

At the police precinct, Detective Connors calls O'Reilly over to help identify the "runner" from the shooting scene the night before. We see the police sketch depict Ty.

At the Johnson household, the Red Hawks show up with their suits to finish the bead work. Roland is talking to Ty about the difference between cloaks and capes when Otis comes across Billy's cloak and takes it into the kitchen, where he starts crying over it.

Ty receives a text from Detective O'Reilly, who says she's outside. Ty goes outside to confront her about showing up at his home and she warns him to lay low, especially after Connors identified him at the scene.

Another flashback, but this time we see Tyrone wandering the streets after the crash. He comes across a voodoo tour, which is coincidentally being lead by Auntie Chantelle.

Present day, Ty begins working on Billy's cloak while Tandy retrieves her father's documents.

Ty calls O'Reilly and tells her that he has a plan. He's going to make up a shirt that looks like the shirt Billy was wearing on the night he was shot in an attempt to "haunt" Connors. Ty asks O'Reilly if they can trust her boyfriend, who's in the room, and after she says they can, Ty puts on Billy's cloak and says he can control his powers through it.

In the flashback, Tandy arrives at her household and finds her mother unconscious on the couch and she calls 911.

Present day, Tandy uses Adina Johnson's ID badge to sneak into the Roxxon building.

Ty puts on Billy's cloak and sneaks up behind Detective Connors. Connors, who's already on edge from it being the anniversary of Billy's shooting, notices his gun is missing. Ty touches Connors neck, showing him a replay of Billy's death, and whispers "You killed me" in his ears.

At Roxxon, Tandy tracks down Scarborough and holds a dagger to his neck.

O'Reilly and Connors meet up and the former says that she has a lead on the suspect in the sketch Connors had done earlier. The two are walking down the street when Ty teleports into the middle of the street. Connors asks O'Reilly is she sees him and O'Reilly plays dumb, so that Ty's "haunt" plan works. Connors chases Ty and they end up down by the dock where Billy was shot.

Connors tries shooting Ty, but Ty keeps using his powers to escape the shots. After he runs out of bullets, Ty approaches Connors and pretends to be Billy. Pretending to be a ghost, Ty convinces Connors to admit to his actions and a subsequent cover-up.

After the admission, Ty steps back and asks O'Reilly and her boyfriend if they got that, and they step out from the shadows revealing they recorded the whole thing. O'Reilly places Connors under arrest.

At Roxxon, Tandy has tied up Scarborough and is questioning him about the rig. Tandy shows him her father's plans and remnants from the oil rig. She then confronts him about the assassination of Greg. After hinting that her father was a bad man, Tandy draws another dagger on Scarborough. Nervous, Scarborough tries to convince Tandy to let him go, saying that he'll give her and her mother enough money for the rest of their lives but Tandy refuses. Upset, she leaves the building.

O'Reilly and her boyfriend are talking about Ty at the precinct and O'Reily mentions that she's seen plenty of powered people since she's from New York. She then asks her boyfriend if he's ever heard of her friend Misty, hinting at her time working alongside Luke Cage's Mist Knight (Simone Missick).

Ty and Tandy meet near the waterfront and Ty's excited because he was able to get a confession out of Connors. While she's not happy that she wasn't able to get a confession from Scarborough, she is relieved that she scared the shit out of him. Melissa walks up and the three begin hosting a memorial for their respective lost ones.

Ty and Tandy touch hands and they're transported into another vision where they see Tandy's old front door in the midst of the woods. They walk into the door and Tandy asks Ty whether it's a fear or a memory. Ty suggests he thinks it might be a little of both. The two enter an auditorium and slides of Tandy's parents flash on the screen.

Tandy walks towards the screen before slicing it in half. She walks through and sees a black and white scene between her parents where Melissa accidentally spills coffee on Nathan's papers and he slaps her.

The three let go and return to the main timeline, where they release a lantern into the sky.

In another flashback, Melissa advises Tandy to never rely any anybody, hinting at Nathan's long term abuse.

Present day, Tandy calls Peter Scarborough and tells him that she'll take the money.

Flashing back to Ty, we see him watching a talk between his parents where his mother admit she doesn't seem safe in their house.

At the church, Tandy hides money underneath a statue.

O'Reilly returns home to find her boyfriend's murdered corpse stuffed in the fridge.

Back Breaker

Season 1 Episode Number: 9 Season Episode: 9

Originally aired: Thursday July 26, 2018

Writer: Niceole R. Levy, Peter Calloway

Director: Jeff Woolnough

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), Tim

Kang (Ivan Hess), Ally Maki (Mina Hess), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Angela M. Davis (Auntie Chantelle), Dalton E. Gray (Benny), Andrea Frankle (Chief of Police Duchamp), Frank J. Monteleone (Dan Hartlett), Vanessa Motta (Brunette Woman), Mustafa Harris (Cop 1), Deneen Tyler (Cop 2), Dean J. West (Mark), Wendy Miklovic (Professor), Gunnar Anderson (Wounded Soldier), William E. Harris (Priest),

Michael McQuillan (1920's Rioter / Bar Patron)

Summary: When triumph turns sour, both Tandy and Tyrone regress back to

their old ways; Detective O'Reilly tries to deal with the recent fallout.



The episode starts with Auntie Chantelle performing a voodoo ritual. Eventually she gets to her final location and notices a Roxxon pipe in a nearby alleyway.

At school, Evita's in Father Delgado's class and he's talking about about heroes and what makes somebody heroic. As he's talking, we see a shot of Tandy burning a picture of her father.

At O'Reilly's house, police are investigating the murder of Fuchs. As the police carry the body out, O'Reilly notices blood on an umbrella by the door and upon further inspection, she finds a pipe under the couch which was used to bludgeon

Fuchs to death.

Ty's with his parents at the police station and they're informed that the police department is opening the case back into Billy's death due to Detective Connors' video-taped confession. As they're walking back to their car, Ty yells at his parents because they didn't believe him all these years.

Chantelle returns home to a worried-sick Evita as we find out her aunt has been gone overnight. Chantelle starts going on a rant about how Roxxon is going to destroy the city and the only thing that can stop Roxxon is the Divine Pairing. Chantelle begs Evita to ask Ty for more information.

Tandy's at a man's house. There, she drugs him and reads his hopes. While doing so, Tandy has a monologue where we find out that using her powers, she can now steal their hopes and desires, and the feelings felt in their visions.

We get a montage of the Johnson's leashing out in various instances. Ty gets into a fist fight at school and Adina yells at a superior at work over a press release about drilling in the gulf.

Tandy is called to Mina's house, where she agrees to go to brunch with Mina and her father Ivan.

Ty is called to Father Delgado's office. Delgado explains that ever since Billy has died, Ty has continued battling a war — he advises Ty to change his attitude.

At brunch, Tandy seems cloudy — as if she's hungover from the previous night's events. She starts panicking and gets from the table. Mina follows her into the kitchen and asks Tandy if she'd like to work for her at Roxxon. The two go to shake hands, and Tandy's transported into Mina's consciousness. There, we see Mina examining flowers — Tandy touches Mina again and takes her energy. It appears Tandy's abusing her powers as if it's a drug.

O'Reilly is drinking heavily at a pub.

Tandy gets back to the police station to bail Liam out with the money she received from Scarborough. While waiting, Tandy notices the water delivery person that shot Greg walking outside.

Delgado returns to his office and warns Ty he's close to expulsion.

Tandy takes Liam to the church she's been living in and tells him that the truth about her living situation. She begins to talk to Liam about marriage, and Liam confronts her about her "happy thoughts," realizing something is amiss.

In Delgado's office, he and Ty argue. Ty tries to leave and Delgado won't allow him, saying if he does, he'll be expelled.

Tandy touches Liam and goes into his dreams. Ty swings a punch at Father Delgado and the two begin fighting. Eventually Delgado puts Ty in a chokehold trying to calm him down and Ty is teleported to his fears.

In Liam's dreams, we see him getting married to Tandy. In Father Delgado's fears, we see him hit and kill a little girl in a drunk driving accident.

Tandy goes to touch Liam in her dreams when everything starts shaking and just then, Ty realizes a door in Delgado's fears. Ty goes through it and walks into the vision Tandy's in.

The interaction in the vision startles both of the protagonists and they each wake up from their subsequent visions. Delgado orders Ty to leave his office.

O'Reilly's still at the pub when Connors walks in and gets a drink. He toasts Fuchs and O'Reilly takes a billy club off the wall and hits Connors over the head with it. The two fight and Connors nearly knocks out O'Reilly while the other cops stand by and watch.

After leaving Delgado's office, Ty's almost instantly approached by Evita who says she can help out. Their conversation is interrupted by Tandy, who orders Ty to stand out of her head. Evita warns Tandy to leave alone and the two fight. Tandy touches Evita's skin and goes into her hopes to see Evita as a doctor.

Tandy tries taking Evita's lofe force within the vision, but Evita overpowers Tandy and realizes she's the second half of the Divine Pairing.

The two come to in the real world and Evita runs away as Ty and Tandy fight about what they're going through. Tandy eventually pulls a dagger on Ty before the two decide to part ways.

Tandy returns to her church to find the place ransacked. Liam went through everything, found Tandy's stash of money and left.

Mina arrives at a pipe location and gets a frantic call from Scarborough he needs her to fix it. As she arrives on the scene, two Roxxon workers are exposed to dark matter and start chasing after Mina as they're suffering from the initial bout of the fear-mongering dark matter sickness.

O'Reilly is stumbling to her car and she hears over the radio they've located the suspect in Officer Fuchs murder. It's a city-wide all call and O'Reilly gets in her car to go to the scene.

At the Johnson household, Adina finally opens up to Ty about Billy's death. Adina expresses her frustrations on Ty coercing the confession from Connors, she reminds him that even if cops murder black men on camera in this day in age, they still get away with it.

The two continue talking as the copes and SWAT teams arrive at their house. Over the loud-speakers, they accuse Tyrone of murdering Fuchs. Adina orders Ty to sneak out of the house.

Tandy gets to her mother's house and we see that Melissa's being held hostage by the water delivery assassin. Tandy hides around the corner and as she looks down at her glowing hands, the episodes ends.

Colony Collapse

Season 1 Episode Number: 10 Season Episode: 10

Originally aired: Thursday August 2, 2018

Writer: Joe Pokaski Director: Wayne Yip

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson

/ Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), J.D. Evermore (Connors), Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Emma Lahana (Brigid O'Reilly), Jaime

Zevallos (Delgado)

Guest Stars: Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), Ally

Maki (MIna Hoss), Wayne Pére (Peter Scarborough), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Angela M. Davis (Auntie Chantelle), Luray Cooper (Big Chief Roland Duplantier), Josh Ventura (Officer Lafayette), Gralen Bryant Banks (Choo Choo Broussard), Vanessa Motta (Brunette Woman), Frank J. Monteleone (Dan Hartlett), Mark Oliver (Newscaster), Gracie Ray Delgado (Native American Girl), Tanner Hollifield (Native American Boy), Shawn Sanz (Uniformed Officer 1), Donna Duplantier (Uniformed Officer 2), Shawn Parsons (Daniels), Gunnar Anderson (Wounded Soldier), Michael A. Cook (Leland Wilson), Jason Dowies (Ewin Wilson), Stefan Rollins (Bobo Smith), Joshua C. Allen (Jack Rogers), Michelle Keller (Mother), Malone Thomas (Belinda), Anthony Molinari (Police Officer), Mike R. Moreau (NOPD Officer), Brad Napp (1919 Patient), Edward Parker (Bar Patron), Calvin Williams

(Reveler)

Summary: Tandy and Ty must fight for their lives, their loved ones, and the city

as they attempt to fully master their powers and embrace their destiny

when someone starts up a new version of the Roxxon Drill.



The episode begins with Aunt Chantelle narrating a scene of members of the Choctaw tribe and goes into the explanations behind the sacrificies some of the tribe's members needed to make.

At the Bowen household, Tandy confronts the hitwoman. Tandy's able to distract Scarborough's hired hand long enough for Melissa to grab a knife and stab her in the shoulder. After a quick tussle, Tandy draws a dagger and slashes the gunman on the leg, causing her to leave the house. Tandy tells her mother to go to the Mister Money location, where a gentleman can help her hide from Rox-

xon.

Tyrone's looking through the robes at the Red Hawk house when his dad walks in. Ty's dad walks in and gives him his cloak and tells him to run away as far as he can and to not look back. Right then, cops ascend on the facility and Ty teleports out of the building.

Tandy's unable to reach Mina, so she travels to her house. Upon arrival, Tandy's attacked by one of the rabid Roxxon workers. She draws a dagger and kills him. She hears a confrontation

inside and rescues Mina, who's hiding from her rabid coworker. Tandy knocks the attacker unconscious and explains "The Terrors" to Mina and their origin from the oil rig explosion years ago. Mina starts brainstorming ways on how to disable to drilling for the dark matter, but she informs Tandy that they need access to Roxxon HQ.

Ty's wearing his cloak and sneaking around at a parade when he's spotted by a police woman. He begins running away when he's stopped by Detective O'Reilly who's trying to help him get away. Just then he's surrounded by cops and refuses to use his powers to get away, instead offering himself up for arrest with no struggle.

Chantelle narrates another fight, this time in the colonial ages. She explains that two brothers were the divine pairing at one point.

Ty and O'Reilly are both arrested and taken into the station.

Tandy and Mina hop in Mina's car and begin their journey to the headquarters of Roxxon.

Ty and O'Reilly are taken into the evidence locker instead of a holding cell and the latter explains that they're not officially booked because the corrupt cops are more than likely going to harm them. With just one cop standing watch over the pair, Tyrone goes into a monologue on how it's the cops duty to protect them. Eventually Ty's able to convince the cop that the corruption he's partaking in is wrong. As the cops about to release them, another walks in and tells him that Detective Connors has arrived and is putting the station on lockdown.

Tandy and Mind arrive at Scarborough's office and he's busy destroying computer hard drives. Scarborough goes to leave his office and he's greeted by Tandy and Mina in the elevator. Tandy starts questioning Scarborough on why they're drilling for the dark matter and Scarborough explains that it helps the company gain power and in this day in age, he needs to keep up with the Tony Starks and the Danny Rands. Scarborough then explains that they've tried to shut the drilling down, but the equipment isn't responding remotely. Tandy and Mina agree to shut it all down manually.

Tandy touches Scarborough and enter his hopes. There, Scarborough admits that he wants to be God and Tandy convinces him to go through a door, but we don't see what's on the other side

Back at the evidence locker, Ty thanks O'Reilly for being a good cop. Their conversation is interrupted when Connors walks in and tells the pair of his plans. They're going to take the pair for a ride and frame Ty and killing O'Reilly, then they're going to kill Ty in retaliation. As Connors and the cops are taking the two outside, a group of "Terrors" break into the police station and start a brawl.

Tandy and Mina go to the building to shut off the necessary equipment when they're shot at by the gunman from earlier. She's eventually taken down by another group of Terrors. Mina and Tandy find refuge but a Terror breaks out a window and touches Mina.

At the police station, O'Reilly's unable to unlock herself and Ty both. Ty finds his cloak so he can use his powers to help take down the swarm of Terrors in the police department. Ty's able to coax them all in a small room and lock the door.

Meanwhile, Mina's chasing down Tandy when Ty teleports in tases Mina. The pair then goes to Tandy's church to talk through the plot. There, Evita walks in and tells them that to save New Orleans from a catastrophe, one of the members of the divine pairing has to die. Ty convinces Evita to leave and go to safety so he and Tandy can through their plans.

Ty expresses self-doubt in his powers since the Terrors at the police station ripped apart his cloak. Hearing this, Tandy gives him the coat she took from Ty immediately following the crash years back. The two take off to the building they need to go to and they're aided by O'Reilly, who's shooting a sniper rifle from a nearby roof. She leaves her perch to leave and is confronted by Connors, who shoots her twice. He also happens to shoot a Roxxon pipeline that's nearby and the explosion blows O'Reilly into the water.

Ty and Tandy reach the building they need to get to and they're confronted by Connors, who has a shotgun. He goes to shoot Tandy, but she cuts the gun in half. Ty grabs Connors and teleports him to a nearby rooftop. He refuses to drop Connors off the roof, but when Connors goes to grab another gun, dark matter extends out of Ty and swallows Connors whole.

Ty goes back down to the street and admits to Tandy that he knows Evita was telling the truth when she said one of them had to die. Ty offers to sacrifice himself and goes inside to shut off the switches, much to Tandy's disapproval. As he's shutting off the necessary switches, Tandy cuts her way into the facility.

Alarms start going off and the facility starts shaking and Tandy tells him that they need to both die. As dark matter starts flooding the station, the two join hands and begins fighting off the dark matter with their powers. After a struggle, they're teleported to the roof of the Mercedes Benz Superdome.

Evita's watching a news report on the TV detailing how the Terrors hysteria has stopped.

At the Johnson household, cops are questioning Adina and Otis as Father Delgado looks on. Adina hears a noise upstairs and when she goes to investigate, she finds that Ty had teleported back to leave the tattered cloak.

Tandy arrives with her items at her mother's house. She holds out a newspaper with a head-line that shows Roxxon accepted responsibility for the oil rig explosion.

Ty takes his belongings to the church Tandy had been staying at. Tandy brings him two bags of groceries.

In the post-credits scene, O'Reilly emerges from the water and appears to have some kind of teleportation powers.



Restless Energy

Season 2 Episode Number: 11 Season Episode: 1

Originally aired: Thursday April 04, 2019

Writer: Joe Pokaski Director: Jennifer Phang

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson), Dilshad Vadsaria (Lia), Noëlle Renée

Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Cecilia Leal (Mikayla), Joshua J. Williams (Solomon), Jon Eyez (Edwin Dunlap), T.C. Matherne (Jeremy), Devyn A. Tyler (Ballet Instructor), Askia Bennett (Davod), Juwyne Johnson (Security Doorman), Anthony Michael Frederick (Range Master), Christopher Chapital (Guard), Scott Allen Perry (Brett Latour), Charles Barber (CSI Tech), Tracy Brotherton (E.R. Doctor), Brian Matney (Vet-

eran Detective), Tim J. Smith (Runner)

Summary: After coming to terms with their destiny, Tyrone and Tandy find it

difficult to just stand by and do nothing while bad things continue to

happen throughout the city: Brigid struggles with her recovery.



After coming to terms with their destiny, Tyrone and Tandy find it difficult to just stand by and do nothing while bad things continue to happen throughout the city: Brigid struggles with her recovery.

White Lines

Season 2

Episode Number: 12 Season Episode: 2

Originally aired: Thursday April 04, 2019

Writer: Peter Calloway, Niceole R. Levy

Director: Jeff Woolnough

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: Dilshad Vadsaria (Lia), Brooklyn McLinn (Andre Deschaine), Noëlle

Renée Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Cecilia Leal (Mikayla), Angela Davis (Auntie Chantelle), Jon Eyez (Edwin Dunlap), Andy Dylan (Nathan Bowen), T.C. Matherne (Jeremy), Kermit Burns III (Crime Scene Tech), Garrett Kruithof (Detective), Kelly Murtagh (Stephanie Latour), Aspen Kennedy Wilson (Nurse), Scott Allen Perry (Brett Latour), Jessica Sherr

(Mourner), Dother Sykes (Passenger)

Summary: Desperate to help, but only finding they cause more problems than

solving them, Tyrone and Tandy continue to struggle with their situa-

tion.



Desperate to help, but only finding they cause more problems than solving them, Tyrone and Tandy continue to struggle with their situation.

Shadow Selves

Season 2 Episode Number: 13 Season Episode: 3

Originally aired: Thursday April 11, 2019

Writer: Kate Rorick, Marcus J. Guillory

Director: Matt Hastings

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: Jaime Zevallos (Father Delgado), Ally Maki (Mina Hess), Lane

Miller (Fuchs), Joshua J. Williams (Solomon), Andrea Frankle (Chief Duchamp), Jon Eyez (Edwin Dunlap), Scott Allen Perry (Brett Latour), Dother Sykes (Passenger), Lenita Harris (Sgt. Paulson), Breon Pugh (Officer Wyatt), John P. Fertitta (State Senator Asa Henderson), Eleanor T. Threatt (Board Member 1), Oliver Thomas (Board Member Douglass), Kim Baptiste (Board Member Reed), Tim Bell (Officer Bradford), Ian Hoch (Dale), Christopher Ambrose (Gang Member 1), Artrial

Clark (Gang Member 2), Betsy Borrego (Young Woman)

Summary: Tandy and Tyrone try to find out what has happened to a group of

young girls who have gone missing; Mina discovers a possible side

effect to the big Roxon leak.



The episode begins with the return of Ally Maki's Mina Hess, who is working on an experiment with some rats, testing the materials from Roxxon that were involved in the explosion. After a couple of failed trials early one, a surge of electricity causes the current rat to clone itself. This helps explain what happened to Brigid/Mayhem, but Mina gives a little more insight later. The long and short of it is: The clone of the original is usually very hostile and seeks to murder its predecessor and take its place. Yes, this

does sound like the plot of Us. No, I'm not upset about it.

A lot of the episode moves back and forth in time, showing what Mayhem was up to in the months between the Season 1 finale and the Season 2 premiere. Brigid spent some time in the hospital after her accident and Mayhem paid her a visit early on, seemingly to kill her. However, she soon decided that it was more important to find and kill Detective Connors, so she lets her other be for now. She then went on the hunt for Connors (who we know is trapped in Cloak's void) and along the way, stumbled into the sex trafficking ring that Brigid, Tyrone, and Tandy have been trying to stop.

Those three characters spend their time in the present trying to track down Mayhem, which Brigid is very good at doing since they share the same memories. This chase eventually leads them to one of the trafficking hubs where several young women are being held captive. (The first ring they find has already been torn apart by Mayhem, who kills the men and saves the girls, leading Tandy to believe maybe she isn't so bad.)

Tandy, Tyrone, and Brigid save all of the girls from the gang and are trying to make their escape, when they're suddenly interrupted by Mayhem who starts slaughtering all of the criminals.

She's about to shoot a teenage boy, who was working with the gang, but Tyrone intervenes. His darkness starts spreading around the room and he sucks Mayhem into the void.

In the final scene of the episode, Mayhem wakes up in the void. Blackness all around, except for an old gas station in the distance. She walks over to find a fridge by the door, and inside sits Brigid's dead boyfriend, exactly as she found him when he was killed by Connors. This time however, he wakes up and smiles at Mayhem.

"Who's up for awkward reunion pancakes?"

Rabbit Hold

Season 2 Episode Number: 14 Season Episode: 4

Originally aired: Thursday April 18, 2019 Writer: Joy Kecken, J. Holtham

Director: Amanda Row

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: J.D. Evermore (Detective Connors), Joshua J. Williams (Solomon),

Maceo Smedley (Young Tyrone), Andrea Frankle (Chief Duchamp), Andy Dylan (Nathan Bowen), Alfred Smith (Uptown Block King), Matthew Rimmer (Detective 2), Rafael Villegas (Patrolman 1), Randal Gonzalez (Patrolman 2), Odessa Feaster (Detective 1), Rachel Ryals

(Young Tandy)

Summary: Still on her quest to find out more about the sex trafficking ring, Tandy

takes a dangerous trip to find Mayhem, who may have the answers she needs; Tyrone's past actions catch up to him and put Adina in harm's

way.



Tandy and Tyrone don't know what happened to Mayhem in the cloaking mist. Tyrone believes Mayhem got sucked into the Darkforce, similar to what happened to Connors. Tandy is mad at Tyrone for not jumping back into his life with Connors gone.

Tandy wants to head into the Darkforce to find Mayhem. Tyrone reluctantly agrees, but Tandy will need to make him afraid.

One of the kidnappers calls a number to inform him that Tyrone broke up their operation.

Tandy makes Tyrone think about Connors being freed; he emits his shadows. Tandy ventures into the Darkforce. All

she sees is darkness, a pile of coins, and the gas station.

Adina goes through newspaper clippings when Tyrone shows up at the house. She puts away her gun and hugs him.

Tandy finds a child version of Tyrone in the darkness; Papa Legba took on the form of Tyrone to lead Tandy. He reveals that the only way for them to escape is through the "Gauntlet of Transactions."

Tandy sacrifices her white dagger to get a coin with the Cloak and Dagger symbol on it. She's able to look through the telescope; she ends up at the Esplanade. The catch, however, is that Tyrone's powers disappeared too as the criminals came to get him and Adina.

Tandy finds Mayhem in the dark mall. Mayhem spurns Tandy's offer to work together in getting out of the Darkforce.

Brigid hides folder of evidence when the cops plan to investigate Tyrone's house.

In the mall, Tandy stands in front of mirrors that show all the different versions of herself; Mayhem has no reflection.

Tyrone lashes out at Adina. They go on the run as both the cops and drug members search for them.

Mayhem and Tandy discover several cloaked figures that look like Tyrone in one of the camping stores. Mayhem thinks Connors set up the figures.

In the Darkforce mall, the record stores has vinyls with cover art of all the missing girls.

Tyrone tells Adina the legend of The Casket Girls; girls from France who were transported to New Orleans under false pretenses of marriage. Mayhem tells Tandy the story of the recent missing girls.

Mayhem and Tandy discover Tandy's own collection of vinyls. They open one of the brand new, unopened records. A cover of "Baby One More Time" plays and the scene changes to the past of Melissa arguing with her husband.

After Tyrone tells Adina about Evita and Tandy, one of the gang members hold Adina and Tyrone at gunpoint.

Solomon, the kid Tyrone saved from the gunfire, is holding them hostage. Adina and Tyrone convince him not to shoot, but the gang members have swarmed the place.

Tandy's second vinyl shows a memory of her as a kid colouring her book as her parents yell in the distance. Tandy's third vinyl shows a memory of her as a kid leaving as she hears her father slap her mother.

To save himself and Adina, Tyrone calls Brigid to turn himself into the police.

Tandy smashes her final vinyl; Mayhem has disappeared. She knocks out Connors as he's about to put up another memorial. Mayhem tries to hang him with a rope, but Tandy saves his life when she pulls out the white dagger.

Tandy inadvertently brought Connors back into the real world when she held onto his police badge.

Alignment Chart

Season 2 Episode Number: 15 Season Episode: 5

Originally aired: Thursday April 25, 2019

Writer: Niceole R. Levy, Peter Calloway

Director: Rachel Goldberg

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: J.D. Evermore (Detective Connors), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson),

Dilshad Vadsaria (Lia Dewan), Brooklyn McLinn (Andre Deschaine), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita Fusilier), Marqus Clae (Billy), Andy Dylan (Nathan Bowen), Gralen Bryant Banks (Choo Choo), John P. Fertitta (State Senator Asa Henderson), Jordan Salloum (Greeter), Butch Hammett (General Manager), Ilan Muallem (Eric), Kenneth Kynt Bryan (Drag Queen), Gordon Dexheimer (Private Club Patron), Mike R.

Moreau (Park Pedestrian)

Summary: Tyrone is faced with a hard decision when presented with an opportu-

nity to clear his name; Tandy lets her anger get the best of her as she becomes frustrated with a possible dead end to her investigation into

the sex trafficking ring.



As Tandy tells the story of a farmer and a viper, Tyrone's father is sewing up a new cloak that looks like the one that belonged to Billy. Brigid continues to miss her shots.

Connors pulls a gun from a basement. Tandy reveals that she accidentally grabbed Connors out of the Darkforce instead of Mayhem.

Melissa angers Tandy when she talks about her girls' night with a woman from the group. Tandy chastises Melissa for not leaving her father after he first hit her.

Brigid refuses to help Tyrone search for Connors; she doesn't have the ability to fight like she used to. Tyrone wishes Mayhem were still around.

While Connors digs up items from the ground, Tyrone lights a sigil for Papa Legba with gunpowder. Connors wants to help Tyrone put him behind bars.

Connors shows Tyrone all the evidence he has that could put him away: the gun he killed Billy with, and the saw he got Tyrone's prints to frame him. Connors wants redemption for the pain he caused. Connors handcuffs himself as a show of faith.

Andre tells Tandy that the kidnapped girls remember seeing a girl as an angel and a boy as a shadow. He won't help Tandy speak to any of the girls.

Brigid finds the obituary for Fuchs in Mayhem's motel room.

Tyrone brings Connors to his dad. Connors reveals that his uncle is a state senator; he could get off without being charged. His family founded the Promenade Club (aka. the Promenade Society), a club for rich power to overthrow crimes and put themselves ahead.

Tandy tells Leah about her dangerous ex-boyfriend and how they descended into their crime world. Leah agrees to go with Tandy to confront her demons.

Connors tells Tyrone and Otis how to steal the "Monopoly File." It's a folder of evidence that could land someone in jail ... or free them of crimes.

Tyrone gets mad at Tandy for using him in her plan to deceive Leah. Leah tells Tandy about how her ex used and abused her; how he traded her for sex and his drug business.

Leah reveals that her ex grows and transports the drugs for all the gangs around the city. She thinks her ex created the drugs that helped kidnapped the girls.

Tyrone uses his powers to steal the keys from Connors' uncle. He and Brigid plan to break into the Promenade Society to get the files. They ignite a bomb as a diversion to get everyone to leave.

Tandy sneaks into the grow house and beats up a few of the growers. After someone blinds her with pepper spray, she unleashes her power and knocks them out.

At the end of her story of the Farmer and the Viper, Tandy cheers to Tyrone.

Tyrone finds nothing inside the bottle at the Promenade Society. Tyrone kidnaps Connors with his powers and looks inside his nightmare. He sees Connors trying to put handcuffs on, but they keep breaking.

Brigid continues to miss her target practice.

Tyrone brings Connors to Adina.

Leah discovers Tandy outside the grow house. She shocks Tandy with a taser.

It's revealed that Tandy telling the story of the Farmer and the Viper was a fever dream of everyone holding a congratulations party for Tyrone. Tandy, in actuality, has been kidnapped by the human trafficking ambulance.

B Sides

Season 2 Episode Number: 16 Season Episode: 6

Originally aired: Thursday May 02, 2019

Writer: Kate Rorick, Pornsak Pichetshote

Director: Lauren Wolkstein

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: J.D. Evermore (Detective Connors), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson),

Carl Lundstedt (Liam Walsh), Dilshad Vadsaria (Lia), Brooklyn McLinn (Andre Deschaine), Ally Maki (Mina Hess), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita), Cecilia Leal (Mikayla), Maceo Smedley (Young Tyrone), Marqus Clae (Billy Johnson), Angela Davis (Auntie Chantelle), Andy Dylan (Nathan Bowen), Rachel Ryals (Young Tandy), Blake Cooper Griffin (Meathead), Dalon J. Holland (Duane), Peter Jaymes Jr. (Clerk), Michelle L. Clarke

(Police Officer), Cal Johnson (Cop #1)

Summary: Trapped, Tandy is forced to live out alternate "what if" versions of her

life until she reveals the key to breaking her.



Someone plays one of Tandy's vinyls from the Darkforce record store. The scene plays out in a dream world where Billy and Nathan Bowen survived; they come to pick up little Tandy and Tyrone from the beach.

An older Tandy gives Tyrone a speech at his party; Connors appears at the party too. The celebration is for Tyrone making it onto the police force.

In Tandy's dream world, she's a dancer at the New York City Ballet. She panics as Nathan reaches for a piece of confetti on Melissa.

Tandy and Tyrone reminisce about

how they met and how it positively changed their lives. Tyrone agrees with Tandy's opinion that they saved each others' lives.

The racist store owner thinks that Tyrone is trying to rob him after seeing his police gun. As Tandy reaches to show Tyrone's badge, the owner misses his gunshot. Tandy and Tyrone's powers manifest after they reach for each other.

Someone plays a new record; the scene changes to show Tandy as an engineer for Roxxon. Tandy suffers a headache hearing sirens in her head.

In the new world, Nathan is alive, an abuser, and living in Silicon Valley. Tandy is being sent to an oil rig to check the status. Tyrone is an oil rig worker and Mina is a supervisor.

One of the storage doors is designed similarly to ambulance doors.

Tandy has lost the love for engineering and science. Her mother had to call every favor to help Tandy get the job at Roxxon.

Tandy discovers the oil rig has accumulated critical levels of pressure. After Mina refuses to believe her concerns, the oil ring enters a state of emergency as the heat rises. Their powers once again manifest as they touch.

As Tandy uses her blade to free Mina from a pipe, Lia drugs her in the real world to quell her powers.

Someone plays a new record; the new scene has Tandy as an environmentalist protestor. Liam is dating Michayla; he is more buttoned-up than bad boy.

Tandy is still a grifter and stole his wallet. Light touches of ambulance reds and blues surround the screen.

Tyrone is a criminal who stole a car with a screwdriver. The pair make a break for it as Liam and the cops rush after them. Tandy is also an addict; Billy was one too, but he never got clean.

Tandy freaks out because she knew Tyrone's, Michayla's, and Liam's names. An ambulance chases them down the highway; it transforms into a group of police cars.

Someone appears in the middle of the street; Tandy swerves the car and her daggers appear. Back in the ambulance, Lia and Andre are concerned because Tandy is too strong.

In the Darkforce, Andre is revealed to be the one playing Tandy's records.

The next record is a repeat of the environmentalist scene that Tandy just experienced. This time Tandy sees Andrew cloaked, but she draws her weapon and Tyrone isn't around to help her.

Tandy runs into a door and ends up in the oil rig scenario. Mina lashes at her; she blames Tandy for all the chaos happening in their scenario.

Tandy runs into the next scene, which is Tyrone's party. The worlds start to blend as she's still wearing her engineer outfit. There are markings all over the wall.

Tandy stands up to Nathan Bowen and ends up teleporting to the record store. Andre got infected during the same rig explosion. He gained new powers to cleanse his sorrows, grief and pain.

Andre takes 10% of people he helps who are unsaveable to give them inner pain so that it can clear his own.

Tandy breaks a record to free herself of the Darkforce realm.

Tandy warns Tyrone and Brigid of Andre and Lia. Brigid gets the police involved as a sting operation, but Tandy and Tyrone surprise Lia and Andre.

Lia tries holding Michayla as a hostage, but she gets scared and runs after seeing the white dagger.

Andre shoots Tyrone several times. Tyrone dies in Tandy's arms, but the death is shown to be a ruse. Andre created a makeshift record for the entire previous scene.

Andre manipulates Tandy into giving up so that she won't cause Tyrone's death.

Tandy ends up in the same dark hopelessness as the other kidnapped girls. The ambulance drivers wheel her out to the motel.

Vikingtown Sound

Season 2 Episode Number: 17 Season Episode: 7

Originally aired: Thursday May 09, 2019

Writer: Joe Pokaski Director: Joe Pokaski

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: J.D. Evermore (Detective Connors), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson),

Dilshad Vadsaria (Lia), Brooklyn McLinn (Andre Deschaine), Angela Davis (Auntie Chantelle), Bianca A. Santos (Del), Theodus Crane (Bo), Mark Druhet (Glen), Walker Babington (Ambulance Driver), Harlon

Miller (Faceless John)

Summary: As Tandy tries to escape the clutches of human traffickers, Tyrone

submits to his dark side, tearing up the city to find her.



Someone is playing the trumpet in one of the motel rooms. Tandy is lying unconscious on the bed.

Tyrone and Brigid deduce that Tandy fought the drug dealers in the grow house.

Andre reveals to Tandy that the only way he can survive is to share his pain with others. She can't channel her powers without hope; Andre left her with only darkness and emptiness.

Connors is tied to a chair in Adina's kitchen. Adina plans to cook something to work out her anger and stress over

having Connors near. She might kill him if she can't stand the sight of him.

Lia introduces Tandy to Dell, another girl trapped in the motel. The kidnapped girls are living without hope and working as maids/slaves for the group. The girls have been brainwashed to not leave the motel.

Tyrone searches the community center and bumps into Andre. Andre won't help Tyrone contact Lia or reach out to Tandy. Tyrone shakes his hand and experiences a bad feeling of Andre; Andre plays a record trying to manipulate Tyrone to resent Tandy.

Dell tells Tandy about her family abandoning her and how the other girls don't get to see Andre's room much.

Connors tells Adina about how he ended up at the dock and the aftermath of contacting the senator to help him. He notices a utensil on the kitchen table.

Andre explores Tyrone's vinyls and it leads him to Chantelle. He aks her to explain the marking in Tyrone's mind. In the record store, Mayhem watches him from behind a wall.

Tandy tries to escape, but one of the guards stops her before she can leave. Dell snitched on her to Lia. As punishment, Dell blew smoke from her hit onto Tandy's face.

Connors tries to take the corkscrew, but Otis and Adina arrive to break it up. Adina wants to know where Connors hid Billy's body.

Mayhem removes the negative vinyl from the record player; she plays something more uplifting in Tyrone's mind. A streetcar of ballet dancers arrive.

In a drug-fueled haze, Lia tells Tandy about how she met Andre. Lia dresses up Tandy and leaves her on a bed.

Mayhem plays a vinyl that makes Tyrone hear and see many ambulances.

Chantelle is hesitant to tell Andre what the marker means; she sees through his lies. He grabs her to play a record, but he finds the record store a mess and Chantelle sitting in the store.

Chantelle says the marker is the lock toward being a god.

Tyrone spraypaints a giant sigil for Papa Legba. He teleports to one of the ambulance drivers and demands to know Tandy's location.

Dell warns Tandy that the girls who escaped are either killed or locked up. Tandy reveals that she saved all the girls who were supposed to arrive days earlier.

Chantelle warns Andre that he should leave the lock alone and walk away; she doesn't think he can show mercy. Andre resists the urge to harm her.

Adina doesn't believe Connors when he says that he doesn't know about Billy. She breaks down because she just wants to bury her son. Connors reveals that he buried Billy in a horse stall at the fairground.

Chantelle is unconscious on the floor as a vinyl plays with the marking on it.

Dell steals the guard's phone. She discovers the truth about the kidnapped girls and that her mother had placed missing flyers around the city.

As Dell stands up to Lia, Tandy overhears and gains hope again. She draws her dagger when one of the patrons plans to rape her. Tandy beats up the rapist and knocks out Lia.

Tyrone causes the ambulance to crash into the motel. Tandy and Tyrone go through the motel and beat up the rapists and guards to free the girls.

Mayhem plays vinyls in the record store and destroys a bunch of them.

Tyrone collapses as his body overflows with shadows. They inadvertently teleport back to the church.

Two Player

Season 2 Episode Number: 18 Season Episode: 8

Originally aired: Thursday May 16, 2019 Writer: Kate Rorick, Joy Kecken

Director: Jessika Borsiczky

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: J.D. Evermore (Detective Connors), Jaime Zevallos (Father Delgado),

Dilshad Vadsaria (Lia Dewan), Brooklyn McLinn (Andre Deschaine), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita), Lane Miller (Officer Fuchs), Angela Davis (Auntie Chantelle), Devyn A. Tyler (Ballet Instructor), Justin Sams (Baron Samedi), Jason Bayle (SUV Guy), Taron Germany (Officer Newman), Brian Matney (Veteran Detective), Lucy Golden (Officer Daniels),

Casey Groves (Motel Owner)

Summary: Tandy and Evita go to great lengths when Tyrone is put in a dangerous

situation. Adina turns to a surprising source for help.



A man in a skeleton outfit fixes a pinball machine; he finds a little idol of Tyrone in his cloak costume.

Tandy tries to wake up Tyrone, but he's still unconscious.

The police investigate the crime scene at the hotel. The kidnapped girls aren't talking much. Andre and Lia were released from the police station; they steal a can from an unsuspecting person.

Tandy calls Evita for help; she rushes out of the house. Evita doesn't see Chantelle unconscious on the ground.

Adina visits Delgado at the Sober House. She needs his help to clears Tyrone's name.

Brigid, Tandy, and Evita investigate

what's causing Tyrone's excess shadows. Evita thinks that Tyrone is in mid-transition; Tandy deduces this could be linked to Papa Legba.

Evita reveals that Chantelle is "married" to Papa Legba's service.

Evita conducts a ritual to call on Papa Legba's help to allow entrance into the Darkforce. Tandy and Brigid jump into the Darkforce portal.

Tandy pays Papa Legba's price to be transported to an arcade to save Tyrone. Brigid is forced behind to start her own path; she is transported to the mall.

Baron Samedi runs the arcade for Papa Legba. In exchange for freeing Tyrone, Tandy must in convince Tyrone to clear his worries and leave. If not, Tandy will be stuck in the Darkforce.

Adina gives Delgado the proof needed to take down the corrupt cops in New Orleans. She can't do it under law, but a priest will be protected from the questions. Delgado can't help since he's not a priest.

Andre is in withdrawals; he plans to deliver pain to Lia in the record store. When he plays the vinyl, his head gets cleared. He tries opening the locked door, but it is locked. Mayhem stops Brigid from going in the record store.

Evita conducts a reading to see the future, but it delivers bad results.

Tandy and Tyrone play an arcade game called "Duel to D'Spayre," which focuses on a story of them trying to cure radioactive heroin. Their likeness are the characters in the game.

Tandy and Tyrone are transported into the arcade game. They make it to Level 2.

Mayhem shows Brigid the records that belong to all the missing girls. They put the pieces together the the vinyls cause dread for which vinyl is played.

Chantelle had died during her attack with Andre. Chantelle tells Evita that she is the next successor as she has the sight. Evita rejects the offers because she wants to go to medical school and be with Tyrone. But, if she marries a loa and accepts her role, Tyrone will be saved.

Delgado thinks he has a debt to pay and suffer. Adina convinces him to take the file, but she'll need to confess to something first to achieve privilege.

Level 2 involves fighting on a shipping pier. They pass the round and make it to Level 3. Level 3 brings them back to the motel. Tandy and Tyrone have to fight respawning enemies inside motel rooms.

Andre is the villain waiting at the end of Level 3. Tandy teleports out of the arcade game.

Mayhem gives Brigid a manicure. Brigid needs Mayhem's help to takedown Andre; she agrees to let Mayhem take control. Brigid and Mayhem combine to become one person again.

Evita conducts the ceremony to marry a loa and free Tyrone. A wedding procession appears in the church; she finishes the ceremony. Baron Samedi sends Tyrone, Tandy, and Mayhem back to the real world.

Adina reveals in confession to Delgado that she killed Connors after he gave her all the information to save Tyrone.

Andre discovers the musical key for unlocking the sigil. He leaves Lia dead on the side of the road.

Mayhem lights the motel on fire.

Tandy comes home to find empty beer bottles, food, and empty pill bottles around the apartment. Tyrone comforts Tandy.

Blue Note

Season 2 Episode Number: 19 Season Episode: 9

Originally aired: Thursday May 23, 2019

Writer: Alexandra Kenyon, Peter Calloway

Director: Ami Canaan Mann

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: Dilshad Vadsaria (Lia), Brooklyn McLinn (Andre Deschaine), Joshua

J. Williams (Solomon), Cecilia Leal (Mikayla), Askia Bennett (David), Mo Alfy (Money Hustle Leader), Onye Eme-Akwari (Drummer), David Moncrief (Patrolman), Samantha Renee Smith (Woman), Oraldo Austin (Uptown Block Leader), Arsene Delay (Jazz Singer), Tahseen Ghauri

(Lia's Father), Julie Anne Savage (Nurse)

Summary: Tyrone and Tandy turn to a questionable ally to stop the human traf-

ficking ring. Tandy learns about Lia's past.



A flashback from eight years ago shows Andre playing a jazz show at a club. Andre wants to hit the "blue note," but his friend warns him not to take the risk. He successfully hits the note, but he suffers pain in his head and collapses.

Andre plays a vinyl in the record store. He plays one of Mikayla's records.

Tyrone is worried for Tandy after the chaos at her place. The pair decide to split up in their search to locate Andre.

Tandy and Mayhem team up for their next lead. Most of the kidnapped girls have disappeared while the rest have gone crazy.

Lia survived the pain inflicted by Andre. Mayhem and Tandy take her in their

police car to get more answers about Andre..

A flashback shows Andre leaving a case in the middle of a factory.

Tyrone spies on his mother and discovers her lying about Connors' whereabouts.

Tandy peers into Lia's mind with her powers' she finds Lia unconscious in the darkness. Before Tandy enacts her revenge, Mayhem convinces her to get Tyrone to dig into Lia's mind to bring her back.

Tyrone meets Solomon in a diner; they read about Luke Cage in a newspaper. Tyrone asks Solomon for help, but he's hesitant to do anything.

A flashback shows Andre at the moment before he wanted to commit suicide. The oil rig explodes, he falls in, and ends up in aa hospital. Lia was his attending nurse. Lia inadvertently touches his finger; Andre is transported to the record store and he plays his first vinyl on Lia.

Tandy and Tyrone venture into the darkness in Lia's mind. They open a latch which transports them to the flashback where Andre manipulated Lia into quitting her job and work for him.

The next latch transports them to Lia's past where she performed a recital in front of her parents.

Andre enters the record store and finds a vinyl that belongs to Lia; he plays it. Andre finds Tandy and Tyrone; he demands them to create a big enough audience for him to perform the "blue note" and become a god.

Unless Tandy and Tyrone stop Andre, everyone in New Orleans will end up like like the comatose Lia.

Flashbacks show Andre acquiring more victims as part of his support group.

Tyrone fights against a few gang members. He tries to force the criminals to stop selling drugs to manipulate other people. They agree and give him Andre's location.

Mayhem wants to kill Lia to get revenge, but Tandy argues to stop the death. The pair fight it out in the church. Mayhem backs off and says that Lia is Tandy's responsibility. Tandy brings Lia to a hospital.

Tandy and Tyrone follow their lead to a jazz club, but Andre isn't there. They discover that the club is a rebuilt location from the original that was destroyed in a fire.

Tandy and Tyrone teleport to the old club to find Andre playing in front of a group of people. All of the audience members are under Andre's spell, including Mikayla and Melissa. The pair hit Andre with a dagger, but all of the audience members disappear.

The lock in Andre's mind has opened. The door reveals a glowing applause awaiting Andre. Andre's music has spread throughout the city.

Level Up

Season 2 Episode Number: 20 Season Episode: 10

Originally aired: Thursday May 30, 2019

Writer: Joe Pokaski Director: Philip John

Show Stars: Olivia Holt (Tandy Bowen / Dagger), Aubrey Joseph (Tyrone Johnson /

Cloak), Gloria Reuben (Adina Johnson), Andrea Roth (Melissa Bowen),

Emma Lahana (Detective Brigid O'Reilly)

Guest Stars: J.D. Evermore (Detective Connors), Miles Mussenden (Otis Johnson),

Jaime Zevallos (Father Delgado), Dilshad Vadsaria (Lia), Brooklyn McLinn (Andre Deschaine), Ally Maki (Mina Hess), Noëlle Renée Bercy (Evita), Lane Miller (Officer Fuchs), Joshua J. Williams (Solomon), Cecilia Leal (Mikayla), Kiley Casciano (Aliza), Andy Dylan (Nathan Bowen), Askia Bennett (David), John P. Fertitta (State Senator Asa

Henderson)

Summary: Tyrone and Tandy head to the Loa dimension to stop the evil force

threatening New Orleans, and they confront the personal issues that have been holding them back; Mayhem and Evita do their best to hold

off the dangers in the real dimension.



Woman is the getaway driver for a bank robbery, but her, along with a cop and several others, are transported to Andre's jazz club.

Tandy and Tyrone can hear the trumpet music playing in the wind. "Andre" is laying unconscious on the ground.

Mayhem goes to Mina for help investigating her dual side with Brigid. Mina is still remorseful about being turned into a "Terror" during the outbreak. After Mina does a brain scan on Mayhem, she disappears too.

Tandy and Tyrone visit Evita for help in getting to Andre. Evita opens a gate for

them to enter into, but if the candle goes out before they get back, Tandy and Tyrone will be trapped in the Darkforce forever.

The viewfinder has been destroyed at the gas station. Tyrone encourages Tandy to believe in herself and create a sigil for creating a path. She makes a sigil with coins; they're teleported to the mall.

Evita performs her ritual, but there's a strange force looming around her in the church. The dark forces try to blow out the flame and attack Evita; however, Mayhem knocks out the shadow demon

Tandy and Tyrone walk through the mirror of possibilities; they appear on the other side in their Cloak & Dagger superhero outfits.

Mayhem fights multiple shadow men.

The record store is completely empty of any vinyls. Tandy and Tyone find Andre performing his show in front of all the kidnapped people, including Melissa and Mikayla. Andre transports them to scenarios of despair.

Tandy is faced with the return of her father Nathan, while Tyrone is faced with her preppy past. "Preppy Tyrone" chastises current Tyrone for giving his bright future away for nothing. Nathan wants to explain his side of the story, but Tandy doesn't believe him.

Tandy and Tyrone are dragged back into conflicts with their enemies after breaking free of Andre's spell. They keep calling out to each other to reunite. Tandy and Tyrone fight each others' demons instead.

One of the shadow men us revealed to be Fuchs.

Tyrone defeats Nathan; Andre transports him to the costume closet to fight the other Tyrone. Before Tandy delivers the final blow to Preppy Tyrone, Andre transports her to the motel to face Nathan.

Tandy transforms her white dagger into a sword. She slashes a "Z" on his chest and he disappears. Tyrone sends his doppelganger into the darkness.

Tandy sends out hope daggers to heal Melissa, Mikayla, and Mina. Tyrone steals Andre's trumpet.

Evita knocks out the shadow men after they hit Mayhem.

Tandy emerges from Tyrone's cloaked dagger to plunge the sword into Andre. Mikayla, Melissa, and Mina hold him back so that Tyrone and Tandy can view into his despair.

Tandy plays one of Andre's records for him to feel despair; she scratches the vinyl with her dagger to place it on repeat.

Tandy and Tyrone emerge from the Darkforce. Tandy needs a favor from Mayhem. Evita blows out the candle and walks away from Tyrone without speaking to him.

Post-battle scenes show a news report shows Connors' senator uncle being arrested, Tandy and Melissa are packing a bag, Lia in jail picking up trash on the side of the road, and Evita conducting her tours in the graveyard. Tyrone is cleared of his charges.

Father Delgado cleans up his act and throws out the record containing Andre's first migraine. Mayhem places Connors' dead body in the police shooting range for people to discover. His body has "guilty" taped to it. The cops don't look too worried.

Solomon refuses to sell drugs to a man who has kids in the backseat of his car.

Tandy packs her bag and gets on a bus; Tyrone joins her on the trip. The pair are moving to New York City for a while to be superheroes and help solve crimes. They interlock fingers as the bus drives away.

Actor Appearances

———— A ————	0107 (Welder Charlie)
**	Stacy Brewer 1
Mo Alfa	0105 (Cheerleader)
Mo Alfy	Tracy Brotherton1
0209 (Money Hustle Leader)	0201 (E.R. Doctor)
Joshua C. Allen	Chelsea Bruland
0110 (Jack Rogers)	0107 (Engineer Sam)
Christopher Ambrose	Kenneth Kynt Bryan 1
0203 (Gang Member 1)	0205 (Drag Queen)
Gunnar Anderson	Kermit Burns III1
0109 (Wounded Soldier); 0110 (Wounded Soldier)	0202 (Crime Scene Tech)
Andrea Andrade	,
0102 (Young Bride)	
John L. Armijo	
0105 (Bookies Hitman)	
Catherine Ashton	Donny Carrington1
0101 (Miss Ainsley)	0105 (Hancock Player #3)
Deric Augustine	Kiley Casciano1
0101 (Rockwell); 0103 (Rockwell)	0210 (Aliza)
Oraldo Austin	Leslie Castay
0209 (Uptown Block Leader)	0102 (Woman)
_	Devin Lord Chachere 1
——————————————————————————————————————	0107 (Rig Worker)
_	Christopher Chapital
Waller Dahington	0201 (Guard)
Walker Babington	Rebecca Chulew1
Johnny Balance	0108 (Police Officer)
0102 (Choir Member #1)	Marqus Clae6
Gralen Bryant Banks	0101 (Billy); 0103 (Billy); 0107 (Billy (voice)); 0108
0104 (Choo Choo Broussard); 0108 (Choo Choo	(Billy); 0205 (Billy); 0206 (Billy Johnson)
	Artrial Clark1
Broussard); 0110 (Choo Choo Broussard); 0205	0203 (Gang Member 2)
(Choo Choo)	Michelle L. Clarke
Kim Baptiste	0206 (Police Officer)
0203 (Board Member Reed)	Michael A. Cook1
Charles Barber	0110 (Leland Wilson)
0201 (CSI Tech)	Luray Cooper3
Jason Bayle	0104 (Big Chief Roland Duplanter); 0108 (Big Chief
0208 (SUV Guy)	Roland Duplanter); 0110 (Big Chief Roland
Samantha Beaulieu	Duplantier)
0106 (Nurse)	Mitch Craft
Tim Bell	0101 (Club Bouncer)
Askia Bennett	Theodus Crane
O201 (Davod); O209 (David); O210 (David)	0207 (Bo)
	_
Noëlle Renée Bercy	D
0101 (Evita Fusilier); 0102 (Evita Fusilier); 0103	D
(Evita Fusilier); 0104 (Evita Fusilier); 0105 (Evita Fusilier); 0106 (Evita Fusilier); 0109 (Evita Fusilier);	Marisa Davila1
0110 (Evita Fusilier); 0201 (Evita Fusilier); 0202	0102 (Choir Member #3)
(Evita Fusilier); 0205 (Evita Fusilier); 0206 (Evita); 0208 (Evita); 0210 (Evita)	Angela Davis
	0207 (Auntie Chantelle); 0208 (Auntie Chantelle)
Craig Boe	Angela M. Davis
Betsy Borrego	0103 (Auntie Chantelle); 0106 (Autine Chantelle);
O203 (Young Woman)	0108 (Auntie Chantelle); 0109 (Auntie Chantelle);
Lucia Boyd	0110 (Auntie Chantelle)
0102 (Choir Member #2)	Arsene Delay
Sean Paul Braud	0209 (Jazz Singer)
Court I am Diama	Carrier,

Gracie Ray Delgado	Dalton E. Gray
0110 (Native American Girl) Gordon Dexheimer1	0102 (Benny); 0105 (Benny); 0109 (Benny) Blake Cooper Griffin 1
0205 (Private Club Patron)	0206 (Meathead)
Amy Dionne	Douglas M. Griffin
0105 (Judy)	0101 (Chief Watts)
Ainsley Reagan Dobbs	Casey Groves
0101 (Dancer (Katie))	0208 (Motel Owner)
Mike Donovan	
0101 (Rick); 0103 (Rick)	——————————————————————————————————————
Jason Dowies	
0110 (Ewin Wilson) Mark Druhet	Bryan Michael Hall1
0207 (Glen)	0101 (Rick's Friend)
Donna Duplantier1	Butch Hammett
0110 (Uniformed Officer 2)	0205 (General Manager)
Andy Dylan9	Hannah Hardin
0101 (Nathan Bowen); 0103 (Nathan Bowen); 0107	0107 (Young Mina Hess)
(Nathan Bowen); 0108 (Nathan Bowen); 0202	Lenita Harris
(Nathan Bowen); 0204 (Nathan Bowen); 0205	Mustafa Harris
(Nathan Bowen); 0206 (Nathan Bowen); 0210	0109 (Cop 1)
(Nathan Bowen)	William E. Harris
Ľ	0109 (Priest)
——— E ———	Lauren Helling 1
m PVI	0105 (Laurel)
Tanner Ellis	Alex Ho
Onye Eme-Akwari	0102 (Elmer)
0209 (Drummer)	Ian Hoch
Isabella Esposito	Shawn Bradly Hoefer
0101 (Highschool Partygirl)	0101 (Parent at Game)
Nakina Eugene	Dalon J. Holland5
0105 (Assistant)	0101 (Duane Porter); 0103 (Duane Porter); 0105
J.D. Evermore	(Duane Porter); 0106 (Duane); 0206 (Duane)
0204 (Detective Connors); 0205 (Detective Connors);	Tanner Hollifield 1
0206 (Detective Connors); 0207 (Detective Connors); 0208 (Detective Connors); 0210 (Detec-	0110 (Native American Boy)
tive Connors)	Chandler Ryne Hollingsworth
Jon Eyez	Julia Holt1
0201 (Edwin Dunlap); 0202 (Edwin Dunlap); 0203	0101 (Club Dancer / Student)
(Edwin Dunlap)	Natosha Humphrey
<u>_</u>	0101 (Club Patron / Student)
F	
_	, J
Odessa Feaster1	G
0204 (Detective 1)	Peter Jaymes Jr
John P. Fertitta3	0206 (Clerk)
0203 (State Senator Asa Henderson); 0205 (State	Cal Johnson1
Senator Asa Henderson); 0210 (State Senator	0206 (Cop #1)
Asa Henderson) Andrea Frankle	Juwyne Johnson
0109 (Chief of Police Duchamp); 0203 (Chief Duchamp);	0201 (Security Doorman)
0204 (Chief Duchamp)	TZ
Anthony Michael Frederick1	—— K ——
0201 (Range Master)	
~	Tim Kang4
——— G ———	0106 (Ivan Hess); 0107 (Ivan Hess); 0108 (Ivan Hess);
-	0109 (Ivan Hess) Michelle Keller1
Tyler Galpin 1	0110 (Mother)
0102 (Rick's Friend)	Steve Kish
Taron Germany	0108 (Police Officer)
0208 (Officer Newman)	Jim Klock
Tahseen Ghauri	0101 (Coach); 0102 (Coach); 0105 (Coach)
0209 (Lia's Father) Lucy Golden	Donald M. Krause1
0208 (Officer Daniels)	0101 (Teacher)
Randal Gonzalez	Garrett Kruithof
0204 (Patrolman 2)	0202 (Detective)
Chad Governale	T
0105 (Detective Budge)	L

Cecilia Leal5	N
0201 (Mikayla); 0202 (Mikayla); 0206 (Mikayla); 0209	
(Mikayla); 0210 (Mikayla)	Brad Napp1
Armando Leduc	0110 (1919 Patient)
0104 (Desk Sergeant)	Snow Nguyen1
Cristalle C. Leonard	0102 (Nana)
0101 (Dancer)	0102 (Nana)
Damon Lipari	
0105 (Referee)	0
Eduardo Losan	
0101 (Keg Kid)	Mark Oliver1
Carl Lundstedt	0110 (Newscaster)
	ollo (remocastel)
0206 (Liam Walsh)	P
	r
M	
111	Wayne Pére5
	0101 (Peter Scarborough); 0103 (Peter Scarborough);
Ally Maki 8	0105 (Peter Scarborough); 0108 (Peter Scar-
0105 (Mina Hess); 0106 (Mina Hess); 0107 (Mina	borough); 0110 (Peter Scarborough)
Hess); 0109 (Mina Hess); 0110 (MIna Hoss);	Lila Blake Palmer
0203 (Mina Hess); 0206 (Mina Hess); 0210	0106 (Duane's Girlfriend)
(Mina Hess)	Edward Parker
Amar Malone	0101 (Pedestrian); 0110 (Bar Patron)
0105 (Player)	
Ben Matheny1	Shawn Parsons1
	0110 (Daniels)
0101 (Buyer)	Ron M Patterson
T.C. Matherne	0101 (Kitchen Worker)
0201 (Jeremy); 0202 (Jeremy)	Scott Allen Perry
Brian Matney2	0201 (Brett Latour); 0202 (Brett Latour); 0203 (Brett
0201 (Veteran Detective); 0208 (Veteran Detective)	Latour)
Brooklyn McLinn7	William Prejean1
0202 (Andre Deschaine); 0205 (Andre Deschaine);	0104 (Patrolman Hannigan)
0206 (Andre Deschaine); 0207 (Andre Deschaine);	Breon Pugh1
0208 (Andre Deschaine); 0209 (Andre Deschaine);	0203 (Officer Wyatt)
0210 (Andre Deschaine)	(,,
Michael McQuillan1	D
0109 (1920's Rioter / Bar Patron)	——— R ———
Bruce Edwin Melan	
0101 (Basketball Player)	Chelle Ramos1
	0102 (Delia)
Wendy Miklovic	Matthew Rimmer1
0109 (Professor)	0204 (Detective 2)
Harlon Miller	Stefan Rollins
0207 (Faceless John)	0110 (Bobo Smith)
Lane Miller	Andrea Roth
0102 (Fuchs); 0105 (Officer Fuchs); 0106 (Officer	
Fuchs); 0108 (Officer Fuchs); 0203 (Fuchs);	0101 (Melissa Bowen); 0102 (Melissa Bowen); 0103
0208 (Officer Fuchs); 0210 (Officer Fuchs)	(Melissa Bowen); 0104 (Melissa Bowen); 0108
Aaron Mitchell2	(Melissa Bowen); 0109 (Melissa Bowen); 0110
0101 (Basketball Referee); 0108 (Police Lieutenant)	(Melissa Bowen)
Anthony Molinari 1	Zachary James Rukavina1
0110 (Police Officer)	0105 (Louden Swift)
David Moncrief	Rachel Ryals 5
0209 (Patrolman)	0101 (Young Tandy); 0103 (Young Tandy); 0108
Frank J. Monteleone	(Young Tandy); 0204 (Young Tandy); 0206 (Young
	Tandy)
0109 (Dan Hartlett); 0110 (Dan Hartlett)	
Mike R. Moreau	S
0110 (NOPD Officer); 0205 (Park Pedestrian)	S
Vanessa Motta2	
0109 (Brunette Woman); 0110 (Brunette Woman)	
	Jordan Salloum
Ilan Muallem	Jordan Salloum1 0205 (Greeter)
	0205 (Greeter)
0205 (Eric)	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams 1
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh 1 0202 (Stephanie Latour) Miles Mussenden 13 0101 (Otis Johnson); 0102 (Otis Johnson); 0103	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh 1 0202 (Stephanie Latour) Miles Mussenden 13 0101 (Otis Johnson); 0102 (Otis Johnson); 0103 (Otis Johnson); 0104 (Otis Johnson); 0105 (Otis	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh 1 0202 (Stephanie Latour) Miles Mussenden 13 0101 (Otis Johnson); 0102 (Otis Johnson); 0103 (Otis Johnson); 0104 (Otis Johnson); 0105 (Otis Johnson); 0108 (Otis Johnson); 0109 (Otis Johnson)	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh 1 0202 (Stephanie Latour) Miles Mussenden 13 0101 (Otis Johnson); 0102 (Otis Johnson); 0103 (Otis Johnson); 0104 (Otis Johnson); 0105 (Otis Johnson); 0108 (Otis Johnson); 0109 (Otis Johnson); 0110 (Otis Johnson); 0201 (Otis Johnson)	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh 1 0202 (Stephanie Latour) Miles Mussenden 13 0101 (Otis Johnson); 0102 (Otis Johnson); 0103 (Otis Johnson); 0104 (Otis Johnson); 0105 (Otis Johnson); 0108 (Otis Johnson); 0109 (Otis Johnson); 0110 (Otis Johnson); 0201 (Otis Johnson); 0201 (Otis Johnson); 0205 (Otis Johnson); 0206 (Otis Johnson)	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams
0205 (Eric) Kelly Murtagh 1 0202 (Stephanie Latour) Miles Mussenden 13 0101 (Otis Johnson); 0102 (Otis Johnson); 0103 (Otis Johnson); 0104 (Otis Johnson); 0105 (Otis Johnson); 0108 (Otis Johnson); 0109 (Otis Johnson); 0110 (Otis Johnson); 0201 (Otis Johnson)	0205 (Greeter) Justin Sams

0202 (Mourner)
Billy Slaughter 1
0105 (Vance Caruthers)
Maceo Smedley
0101 (Young Tyrone); 0102 (Young Tyrone); 0103
(Young Tyrone); 0108 (Young Tyrone); 0204
(Young Tyrone); 0206 (Young Tyrone)
Alfred Smith
0204 (Uptown Block King)
James Dean Smith
0101 (Taxi Driver)
Samantha Renee Smith
0209 (Woman)
Tim J. Smith
0201 (Runner)
Alex Stage
0102 (Groomsman)
Dother Sykes
0202 (Passenger); 0203 (Passenger)
7
T
-
Wyman Tannehill 1
0107 (Mud Man)
Carsyn Taylor
0102 (Young Billy)
Malone Thomas
0110 (Belinda)
Oliver Thomas1
0203 (Board Member Douglass)
Eleanor T. Threatt
0203 (Board Member 1)
Deneen Tyler
0109 (Cop 2)
Devyn A. Tyler
0201 (Ballet Instructor); 0208 (Ballet Instructor)
7.7
V
•
Dilshad Vadsaria8
Dilshad Vadsaria
Dilshad Vadsaria8
Dilshad Vadsaria